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Weather
Jan. 22 .30 .04
Jan. 23 29 .06
Jan. 24 .38 .09 ^ 7 :  •• ■
Jan. 25 .39 .14
Jan. 26 .45 .11
Jan. 22, 1 
to 9/10 in.

in. snow 
moisture
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P I*  Program Details Explained To Farmers
Caution Advised OnAround

Muleshoe
An error in a report of 

Commissioner’s Court 
activities last week indi
cated that James Williams 
had been hired by the 
Court as Constable. This is 
not the case, and the re
port indicated that the 
matter had been “ passed 
over” rather than an order 
passed. Oat apologies for 
any concern or trouble 
caused.

••***
Due to the bad weather 

last Thursday, Square 
Dancing was called off, but 
will be held beginning 
lessons this Thursday, Jan
uary 27 at 7 p.m. in the
American Legion Hall.

*«*«*
Rick Copp, Lazbuddie 

FFA Instructor has an
nounced the re-scheduling 
of the Lazbuddie 4-H-FFA 
Live'tock Show for Satur
day, January 29. It had 
previously been scheduled 
tor January 22, but was 
called off due to the bad 
roads and weather. All 
times and schedules for the 
show will remain un
changed.

4-H and F^A mothers 
who are to bring food for 
the Bailey County Livestock 
Show this weekend, are 
asked to have it at the 
Coliseum late Wednesday 
afternoon or before 10:30 
a.m. Thursday morning. 
Each mother has been 
asked to bring six 'corn* 
bread muffins and twelve 
(2x2 Individually wrapped) 
brownies or a pie to help 
out with the food situation. 
If you have not yet been 
contacted to work a shift 
during the show, and 
would be willing to do so, 
please contact Mrs. Jack 
Dunham or Mrs. Donald 
Prather.
Cont. Page 6, Col. 5

W oods R esigns 
City C ouncil

In a specially called 
meeting of the Muleshoe 
City Council on Tuesday 
January 25, the resignation 
of the newest council 
member Bruce Woods was 
accepted. Woods resigned 
due to a change of jobs 
which wil place him with 
the Brownfield Savings and 
Loan as Vice President in 
charge of lending. Woods 
will assume his duties 
there on February 1; how
ever, his family will not 
move until school is out.

Council appointed Tom
my Gunstream to the po
sition of council member 
vacated by Woods. He will 
serve until regular council 
elections, at wnich time he 
will then likely run for 
council member. He was 
sworn in by Mayor Charles 
Bratcher.

Also under consideration 
was an authorization by

Cont. Page 6, col
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Pine Wood Derby 
Winners Announced

Completing Forms

PINE WOOD DERBY WINNERS......Scouts who participated in the Annual Pine Wood
Derby races last Saturday and were winners in their individual age groups were as follows: 
(Back 1 to r) Collin Robison, Gary Greeman, Jeremy Buckner. Center: Jason Ziegenfuss, 
Justin Morris, Galin Latham; Front: Jasor Morris, J.J. Neptune and also a winner but non1 
shown Troy Watson. These boys were all winners in the 8, 9, and ten year old age groups, t

. Li

Pre-District Stats Show 
Mule Cagers Potential

Statistics for the 1982 
Varsity Mules on the pre
district games have recent
ly been released by Coach 
Jim Pope. The Mules 
should be fair contenders 
this year, but will also be 
facing some pretty tough 
competition in district play.

High point man overall 
for the Mules in the non
district portion of play for 
this season was Darin 
Shaw. Shaw racked up 170 
points and averaged eleven 
points per game. Out of 
the sixteen games he play
ed Shaw attempted 178 
field goals making 72 of 
them for 40 percent. Out of 
free throws attempted of 
51, he made 26, giving him 
an average field goal per
centage of fifty-one. Shaw 
rebounded forty times and 
incurred 36 fouls in the 
games he played.

Second nigh pointer was 
Michael Isaac, who out of 
the sixteen games he play
ed totaled up 151 points 
averaging 9.4 per game. 
He attempted 158 field 
goals making 66 of them 
for a 42 percent average. 
On free throws, Isaac had 
a 46 percent, making 21 
out of 43 attempted. He 
was second high rebounder

•with 130 rebounds to his 
credit and 47 fouls.

Jeff Hamilton had a total 
of 137 points to his credit 
in non-district play. Hamil
ton attempted 141 field 
goals and made 52 for a 
percentage of 37 in the 
sixteen games he played. 
For free throws, he at
tempted 52, and making 33 
and a total of 64 percent. 
Hamilton rebounded a total 
of 58 times and incurred 25 
fouls during play. He aver
aged 8.6 points per game.

Fourth high pointer in 
scoring for the Mules was 
Mark Moton with 117 
points in nine games play
ed for an average of 13 
points per game. Moton. 
attempted 117 field goals 
and made 52 of them giv
ing him a percentage of 44 
for the pre-district games. 
On free throws attempted, 
he had 22 and made 15 for 
a total of 68 percent. 
Moton rebounded 27 times 
and had 17 fouls.

Leading rebounder for 
the Mules was John Isaac 
in the sixteen games he 
played. Isaac had a total of 
173 rebounds to his credit. 

He was «oso fifth high scor
er with 114 points and an 

of 1.1

On field goals attempted 
John tried for 139, making 
46 of them for a percentage 
of 33. On free throw 
attempts, his percentage 
was 48 percent with at
tempts of 46 and making 
22. Isaac had 32 fouls in 
sixteen games.

Macario Reyes played 
ten pre-district games and 
totaled up 93 points for the 
Mules, averaging 9.3 per 
game. Reyes attempted 70 
field goals and made 32 for 
46 percent. He attempted 
Cont. Page 6, Col. 3

The Muleshoe Cub 
Scouts of Pack 620 held 
their annual 1983 Pine 
Wood Derby Races on Sat
urday, January 22 at the 
Bailey County Coliseum 
with a total of 43 cub 
scouts registered. Ten of 
these were with the Web- 
elos den.

Grand winners were 
named following the derby 
races and over all winners 
were Jason Morris, first 
place; Justin Morris second 
place and J.J. Neptune 
third place.

A trophy was presented 
to Chase Garlington for 
having the best designed 
car.

In the leaders division 
first place went to Becky 
Millen, second to Melinda 
Ziegenfuss and third to 
Betti Freeman.

In the Eight Year Old 
Division, winners were as 
follows: first place, Jason 
ZiegenfussO; second place 
Galin Latham and third 
place Collin Robison.

Winners in the nine year 
old division were Justin 
Morris, first place, Gary 
Freeman second place, and 
Collin Robison third place.

Winners in the Web- 
elos division were also 
named and they were as 
fellows: first - Jason Moris; 
second place, J.J. Neptune 
end third place Troy 
Watson.

According to those regis
tering entrants, this year’s 
race was the largest ever 
held for the pack. Officiat
ing was done by members 
of the Kiwants and the 
pack committee. The pack 
committee is composed of 
Howard Watson, Gary 
Freeman, Wendall Robin
son, Tom Freeman, Bill

Liles, Lonnie Adrian and 
Bruce Bruns.

In the eight year old 
division, the entries were: 
Jason Kidd, Kyle Jay 
Taylor, Mark Hicks, Jason 
Ziegenfuss, Ross Parish, 
Michael Porres, Micky 
Trussell, Galin Latham, 
Cory Collins, Shane Kirk, 
Danny Neptune, Billy Tosh, 
Jeremy Buckner, Tracey 
Gray, Kevin Duncan and 
Cont. Page 6, Col. 1

PARM ER  
COUNTY 

PIK  SESSION 
THURSDAY

Farmers in the Laz
buddie area are invited 
to attend a special 
“ PIK" discussion night 
on Thursday, beginning 
at 7 p.m. in the Laz
buddie High School 
Cafeteria. The program 
is being sponsored by 
the Parmer County ASCS 
Offices and County and 
community committees. 
Parmer County ASCS 
Executive Director Mar
tin Chandler will be the 
speaker and will attempt 
to answer all your ques
tions concerning the PIK 
“Crop Swap” program 
recently announced by 
President Reagan. This 
is a very important 
meeting and it is sug
gested that all producers 
attend, since the P’K 
program and plan >s a 
highly individualized one 
which will have to be 
tailored to each parti
cular producers needs.

County Stock Show 
Kicks Off Today

Well, the long awaited 
days are here with the 
starting today of the 1983 
edition of the Bailey Coun
ty Junior Livestock Show.

Henry Certified To Offer 
Crop Insurance

average per game.

NEW COUNCIL MEMBER......Mayor Charles Bratcher welcomes Tommy Gunstream to the
Muleshoe City Council, as a new member who will replace Bruce Woods (far right) who 
resigned Tuesday to accept a position as Vice President with the Brownfield Savings and 
Loan Association effective the first of February. Woods will be in charge of Lending there. 
Gunstream will serve until regular city council elections are held and will then run as a full 
term candidate.

Kenneth R. Henry of the 
Henry Insurance Agency in 
Muleshoe has achieved 
Certification from the Fed
eral Crop Insurance Corp
oration to sell and service

Rotary Hears 
Stock Show 
Schedule

The Muleshoe Rotary 
Club met at noon on 
Tuesday at the Civic Center 
for their regular weekly 
meeting. Bob Stoval was 
responsible for the program 
and presented Bailey Co
unty Extension Agent 
Spencer Tanksley who 
spoke to the group about 
the upcoming 1983 Bailey 
County Junior Livestock 
Show. Tanksley stated that 
a number of participants in 
this year’s show have had 
some difficulty in getting 
their animals fed and 
watered on a regular basis 
due to the extreme icy 
conditions we’ve had lately. 
Tanksley also expressed his 
appreciation to all contri
butors to the stock show 
and stated that “every 
little bit, just makes it that 
much better show for our 
County youth.”

Tanksley expects about 
50 head of cattle, 50 head 
of sheep and 125 head of 
hogs for this year’s county 
show.

Special guests at Rotary 
on Tuesday were Walter 
Hughes. Dwayne Hammer, 
Martin Haberer, Johnny 
Atkinson, Charles Aycock 
and Scott Campbell.

insurance coverage on cot
ton, grain sorghum, corn 
and wheat.

According to F.W. 
Crouch, Jr., Director of the 
FCIC, Kenneth R. Henry 
earned the Certification by 
participating in an intensive 
training program recently 
conducted in Fort Worth 
and successfully passing 
examinations that required 
a knowledge of all aspects 
of the Federally-backed 
insurance program as well 
as of the coverage available 
for individual crops pro
duced in Bailey, Parmer 
and Lamb counties. The 
training and testing pro
gram was initiated in the 
fall of 1982 to assure a 
high level of professional 
competency among private 
insurance agents who offer 
Federal Crop Insurance to 
farmers in their commun
ities.

Federal Crop Insurance 
policies, which provide 
coverage against all un
avoidable causes of loss, 
are designed to offer far
mers an affordable way to 
protect the substantial 
sums of money which must 
be invested and risked to 
produce a crop. The in
surance can also assure a
source of income to repay 
outstanding production 
loans and to meet fixed 
expenses such as taxes and

mortgage payments. To 
make the coverage as ec
onomical as possible, the 
Federal Government cur
rently pays up to 30 per
cent of the premium cost.

County 4-H ers, FFA mem
bers and FHA members 
will be showing their 
lambs, swine and steers
beginning at 6 p.m. Thurs
day afternoon.

First on the list to be
shown will be sheep, of
which the County Agent, 
Spencer Tanksley expects 
about 50 in number. In
terspersed with the sheep 
will be the showing of 
about 50 head of cattle 
owned by County Youth.
The show will continue 
Thursday until the last of 
these two animals are 
shown.

On Friday morning at 
8:30 a.m. the swine show 
will begin, and due to the 
number expected this year, 
the show will likely finish 
up around 2:00 to 2:30 
p.m.

A concession stand under 
Cont. Page 6, Col. 4

Hundreds of Bailey 
County producers and land 
owners have flocked to at 
least one of the three area 
meetings being held within 
the County in the past 
three days which dealt with 
the new Payment in Kind 
program. These sessions 
have been held under the 
direction and guidance of 
Rusty Williamson, Bailey 
County ASCS Executive 
Director in an effort to help 
farmers better understand 
the recently announced PIK 
or “ crop swap” program.

Prior to these meetings, 
little solid information had 
been released regarding 
the new program, but fol
lowing a district ASCS 
meeting in Dimmitt on Fri
day, Williamson received 
some details and released 
them to the Journal.

The program, however is 
neither a cure-all nor is it a 
program guaranteed to 
meet every producers 
needs. It is a plan that is 
intended to benefit the lar
gest majority of the Amer
ican farm producers.

While the many rules 
and regulations governing 
the PIK program must be 
carefully considered, the 
ASCS office personnel will 
be available to answer pro
ducer’s questions regarding 
the plan. "The final tag on 
the bottom line is this: The 
PIK program has to be de
termined by each individual 
producer. Does it fit in his 
plans? Will the benefits be 
sufficient to encourage his 
participation, and last of 
all- is he willing to see the 
entire plan through?

The initiation of the sign 
up for the PIK starts with 
the regular Reduced Acre
age Program, whereby a 
producer signs up a certain 
percentage of his farm’s 
base acreage for diverted 
acres and/or a paid di
version.

What this actually means 
is that the farmer or owner 
agrees to participate in full 
with the 1983 Farm Pro
gram.

In order to be eligible for 
the PIK program, William
son stated that a farm op
erator must also participate 
in the previously announ
ced acreage reduction pro

gram and pi d land diver
sion programs under the 
1983 farm bill. The PIK 
allows a ■'roducer to leave 
an additional ten to thirty 
percent of his acreage base 
idle in 1983, and this re
duction will be figured 
straight off of the crop 
acreage base the director 
states.

Deciding if the PIK plan 
fits a producer’s own per
sonal farm plans and needs 
would be the second step 
or phase of the program. 
Most of the PIK will be a 
tailor-made program, es
pecially fitted to the par
ticular farmer involved. By 
putting a pencil to the plan 
and figuring his own per
sonalized plan, a producer 
may determine his decision 
whether or not to par
ticipate.

This step is one that has 
to be made with certainty, 
since when the PIK con
tract is entered into, signed 
and dated, it becomes a 
“ lepal and binding” con
tract; and, a producer who 
attempts to escape or by-
Eass nis responibilities will 

e subject to heavy pen
alties. Cotton alone could 
cost him close to $50 per 
acre if he defaults on his 
contract. March 11 is the 
final day of sign-ups or 
changes.

The regulations and rules 
of the PIK participation are 
some of the most important 
reasons that producers are 
being urged to meet with 
ASCS representaUves to 
secure any and all infor
mation that will enable 
them to make the right de
cision for their own oper
ation.

A producer who fails to 
live up to his PIK program 
contract will be subjected 
to liquidated damages rates 
of $0,572 per bushel on 
corn; $0,544 per bushel on 
grain sorghum; $0,152 on 
Cotton per pound and $0.86 
per busnel on wheat.

Another aspect of the 
PIK program is the whole 
base bid plan. This, too, is 
a very complex part of the 
program and requires care
ful study and accuracy of 
figures before submission, 
according to W.lliamson. 
Cont. Page 6, Col. 1

Chamber W ill Honor 
Citizens Of Year
The Muleshoe Chamber 

of Commerce and Agri
culture will honor two citi
zens of the Muleshoe area 
as Man of the Year and 
Woman of the Year at their 
33rd Annual Banquet on 
Thursday, March 17, 1983. 
The Chamber Board will be 
selecting the honorees in 
February, and nominations 
for both of these honors 
are being solicited from the 
general public.

Nominations should be in 
writing, and should give 
some details as to why the 
nominee is deserving of

this award. The deadline 
for receiving nominations is 
Monday, February 14, 
1983. Nominations may be 
submitted by mail to the 
Muleshoe Chamber of 
Commerce and Agriculture 
at P.O. Box 356, or you 
may bring the nominations 
to the Chamber office in 
City Hall at 215 South 
First.

The Chamber will also 
honor retiring officers and 
directors, as well as sele
cting a Farm Family of the 
Year. The banquet will also 
Cont. Page 6, Col. 7

OVERALL PINE WOOD DERBY WINNERS......These four boys gained special recognition
in an annual scouting even last Saturday here in Muleshoe. Justin Morris, 8 year old; J.J. 
Neptune, 10 year old; Chase Garlington, best design overall and Jason Morris, 10 year old 
These boys were the outstanding competitors in their respective classes.
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Buford Peterson didn’t

have h r  hip surgery at 
Saint Marys hospital in 
Lubbock till Thursday. Mrs. 
Willie Welch also had 
surgery at Saint Marys 
hospital Thursday, Clifford 
Snitker had gallbladder
surgery at Methodist
hospital also Thursday.

— J H b .

/ $ \  PIONEER DAYS

o n  y o u r  
1 9 8 3  s e e d  c o s t
Pay *or your Pioneer, brand seed during 

Pioneer Days (February 7 - 1 2 )  and we ll 
knock off a full 10% from your seed bill.

That’s like getting one bag free for every nine 
you buy. So even on borrowed money it's a 
good deal. Besides getting more for your 
money, you get these advantages:
• Assurance of the varieties you want when 

you're ready to plant.
• One less chore to worry about when you’re 

busy in the spring.
Come see us during Pioneer Days. Save 10% 

and get a new cap just for paying for your seed 
or visiting with us about your seed needs.

Gene Paul Jarman

Route 1, Box 84A

Muleshoe, Texas

Phone No. 806/965-2340

6tb\PI0NEER
B R A N D  • SEEDS

' Registered tradem ark of 
Pioneer Hi Bred International. Inc.

It was foggy and mist 
rain some Tuesday through 
Thursday night and was 
freezing when it began to 
snow Thursday. The area 
received as much as 12 
inches.

•s*
Monty Turney was a

Katient in the Littlefield 
ledical Center last Wed

nesday till Sunday with 
pneumonia.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Key 
were in Littlefield Thursday

ALFRED PATTERSON

Patterson 
Services Held
Wednesday

Services for Alfred Pat
terson, 70, were held at 2 
p.m. Wednesday, Jan. 26 
in the First Baptist Church 
with the Rev. J.E. Meeks, 
pastor, officiating.

Interment was in Bailey 
County Memorial Park 
under the direction of Ellis 
Funeral Home. Patterson 
died at 11:20 a.m. Sunday 
in the Methodist Hospital 
at Lubbock. *

He was born Dec. 27, 
1912 in Sasakwa, Okla. and 
had lived here since 1954, 
moving from Sudan, where 
he lived since 1941. He 
married Letha Talley March 
18, 1950, in Chickasha, 
Okla. He was a farmer, 
and read meters for Bailey 
County Electric until his 
retirement. He had been a 
member of the Muleshoe 
First Baptist Church for 20 
years.

Survivors include his 
wife, Letha; two sons, 
Lionel Patterson and Carl 
Patterson, both of Mule
shoe; three daughters, 
Miss Nancy Patterson, 
Mrs. Sarah Mitchell and 
Miss Kathleen Patterson, 
all of Muleshoe; three sis
ters, Miss Leona Patterson 
of Muleshoe, Mrs. Max 
Caraway of Lubbock and 
Mrs. J.B. Richardson of 
West Memphis. Ark; and 
four grandchildren.

M M 1 M 'M ------M m  1 — r +c

Welcome To Muleshoe

to visit his sister, Mrs. 
Robert Butler who had 
gallbladder surgery at the 
Littlefield Medical Center 
Wednesday.

*•«
Mrs. Pat Wo'ly a former 

resident of Enochs her and 
her husband had a grocery 
store in Enochs in the 30’s. 
She was found dead in her 
home at Fort Worth, she 
had been strangled to 
death, robbed and tier car 
stolen.

***

Letters Tq 
The Editor

mmWBWWHOtWHhll'

To the Editor of Muleshoe 
Journal & Bail :y Co. 
Journal:

I know I am one without 
influence in the community, 
but I do have an opinion 
I’d like to express.

Men and women in this 
community are taking wage 
cuts in order to be able to 
keep a job. Some bus
inesses are closing down, 
because of our economy.

It seems our County, 
State and Nation is in a 
period, when we need to 
work together.

I personaly disagree with 
the County Officials voting 
themselves a raise in 
wages. When other people 
have been layed off or 
taking wage cuts.

1 cannot vote for anyone 
to return to office that 
would vote for or accept a 
County wage increase at 
this time.

Thank You for listening.
Walter F. Sain

Mr. and Mrs. J.E. Lay- 
ton drove to Wellman 
Sunday to visit her sister, 
Mrs. Oleta Burris.

Due to the big snow 
there were only 23 in 
attendance at the Baptist 
Church Sunday morning 
and services were dismiss
ed Sunday night, the 23.

•I*

Mr. and Mrs. Tory Log
sdon of Lubbock are the 
proud parents of a daugh
ter, she was born 8:09 
Tuesday Jan. 11, 1983 at 
the Lubbock General Hosp
ital. She weighed 6 lbs. 
11 ‘/a ounces was 20 inches 
long. Her name is Keily

Nicole, she has a brother 
Tannin Blane.

Grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Bobbie Adams of 
Morton and Mr. and Mrs. 
Buddie Logsdon of Mem
phis, Texas.

Great grandparents, Mrs. 
Mamie Adams of Morton,

Mr. and Mrs. Claude 
Whellis of Levelland, N^s. 
Erline Logsdon of Level- 
land.

» * • *
Judging others often 

prevents us from apprais
ing ourselves.

West Plains 
Medical Center

ADMITTED 
Jan. 18-Connie Wait 
Jan. 19-Norma Booth and 

Paul Sanchez, Jr.
Jan. 20-Kathy Curtis, 

Olivia Arguellas, Olga 
Chavez, Ray Griffiths, 
Nancy Bennett, Carol Pruitt 
and Frank Butler 

Jan. 21-John Burch 
Jan. 23-W.U. Lowery and 

John Bennett 
Jan. 24-Kathy Curtis 

DISMISSED
Jan. 18-Alexandra Chav- 

ira, Ramona Handy, Ray
mond Roubinek, Bertha 
Stevens, Ruby Gore and 
Warren Givens 

Jan. 19-Norma Chavez, 
Sheryl Taylor and baby 
girl, Shirley Barrell, Will
iam WHch, and Sylvia 
Guerra

Jan. 20-Regina Bevers 
Jan. 21-Albewina Munez, 

Kathy Curtis, Alfred Stein- 
bock and Paul Sanchez 

Jan. 22-Juan Perez, Con
nie Wait, Chris Archuleta, 
John Burch, Jessie Sanders 
and Olivia Anguelles 

Jan. 23-Olga Chavez, 
A.R. McDaniel and Evette 
Freeman

a  heart’s* delight
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PHONE 293-9101
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YOUR GRAIN FED V2 BEEF
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A HEARTY MULESHOE WELCOME goes to Elsie Allen, a retired registered nurse, 
who moved to Muleshoe recently from Hughson, California, in the San Joaquin 
Valley. Mrs. Allen resides in the Harmon Elliott Senior Citizen Housing Complex. She 
formerly lived in Lubbock for about 30 years before moving to California some 18 
years ago. She is the mother of Oren H. Allen of Escalon, Calif, and Sydney Allen of 
College Station, Tx., who is a veterinarian. She also has eight grandchildren and five 

E great-grandchildren. Mrs. Allen says she likes to stay busy, enjoying crocheting, 
sewing, reading, and cooking. She is a member of the Church of Christ.

James Crane Tire Co.
G O O D Y E A R

322 N. 1st 272-4594

Henry Insurance 
Agency

Box 563 Muleshoe

Damron Rexall 
Drug

308 Main
s N a =M=
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Texas Farm Credit Board Names Officers
The Board of Directors of 

the Farm Credit Banks of 
Texas elected Wilmer 
Smith of New Home, Tex
as, chairman during its 
December meeting. Roy A. 
Seaberg, Jr. of Huffman, 
Texas, was elected vice 
chairman.

Smith first was elected to

the board in 1966 by the 
cooperatives in Texas. The 
new chairman is active in a 
number of West Texas 
cooperatives and is a form
er chairman of the board of 
the Central Bank for Coop
eratives in Denver, where 
he is still a director. He is 
a director and past presi

dent of the Plains Cooper
ative Oil Mill and is a dir
ector and has served as
president of the American 
Cotton

H ospitalized Vets To Be 

Saluted V alentine’s Day
Sports and entertainment 

stars, along with commun
ity and government lead
ers, will gather in Veterans 
Administration medical 
centers in Texas, Louisiana 
and Mississippi next month 
for the 10th annual 
National Salute to Hospit
alized Veterans.

Special events on Valen
tine’s Day February 14 are 
being planned also by vet
erans, civic, religious and 
youth groups. Festivities 
will include talent shows, 
celebrity visits, musical

According to Edward 
Rose, VA’s Voluntary Ser
vice director, individuals or
groups interested in joining 
the salute on February 14

programs and VA benefits 
irkshops 

172 medical centers, 226
workshops at most of VA’s

outpatient clinics, % nurs
ing homes and 16 domicil- 
iaries, nationally.

The program will be 
coordinated at each medical 
center by VA’s Voluntary 
Service, the organization 
that oversees services to 
some 78,000 hospital vol
unteers who nationally con
tribute nearly 11 million 
hours to patients every 
year.

should contact the Volun
tary Service at the nearest 
VA medical center. “ Help 
is needed to build enthu
siasm and a festive atmos
phere so that the misfor
tune of being hospitalized 
can be temporarily dis
pelled,’’ Rose said.

The salute has been 
conducted since 1974 to 
show hospitalized veterans 
that their fellow citizens 
appreciate their service to 
the country and haven’t 
forgotten them, Rose said.

Mrs. Ronald Reagan is 
the event’s honorary pa
troness, and boxer Sugar 
Ray Leonard and Olympic 
skater Dorothy Hamill are 
the honorary chairpersons.

Camp Fire Inc. is the 
official youth group for the 
event. But Rose said that 
scouts and school classes 
also will be participating in 
many communities.

Growers Associa
tion.

He farms just south of 
Lubbock, with principal 
crops being cotton and 
sorghum.

A graduate of Texas 
Tech University in Lub
bock, Smith holds a bach
elor of arts degree in gov
ernment and history. He 
and his wife, Lola, have 
one daughter, two grand
children and three great
grandchildren.

Seaberg recently was 
reappointed to a secpnd 
three-year term as dir
ector- at-large by the gover
nor of the Farm Credit
Administration. He serves

as a director of the 
National Council of Farmer 
Cooperatives and the Texas 
Federation of Cooperatives. 
He is a member of the 
Federal Land Bank Asso
ciation of Dayton and the 
Beaumont Production Cre
dit Association.

He is a partner in a 
family farming operating 
which includes rice, soy
beans and cattle. He is co
owner of a seed company, 
agricultural implement 
dealership and a gravel 
company.

Seaberg graduated from 
Rice University in Hruston 
with a degree in business 
administration, and re
ceived his J.D. degree from 
the University of Texas 
School of Law. He and his 
wife, Ruth, have three

daughters and one son.
Other members of the 

board of directors are: W. 
Clyde Ikins of Bandera; 
John W. “ Dub” Roberson 
of Devine; Ray Robertson 
of Dimmitt; and newly 
elected members Edward 
Breihan of Lubbock and Dr. 
Ben Gearhart Jr. of Marfa.

The Texas Farm Credit 
System is comprised of the 
Federal Land Bank of 
Texas and its 55 Federal 
Land Bank Associations, 
the Federal Intermediate 
Credit Bank of Texas, 30 
Production Credit Assoc
iations and the Texas B&.ik 
for Cooperatives.
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Telephone Excise Tax To 
Increase By Two Percent

voted to begin eliminating
the tax by reducing 
percent per year beginning 
n  1973 and continuing

The federal excise tax on 
monthly telephone bills wil 
increase during 1983 from 
1 percent to 3 percent as 
the result of legislation 
passed by Congress in 
August 1982 to obtain new 
tax revenues.

The tax applies to local 
and long-distance service.

The tax legislation states 
the 3 percent tax will be 
collected for these years 
with elimination in 1986.

An excise tax on tele
phone service was first im
posed by Congress during 
World War I as a “ temp- 
,orary” measure, according 
to the U.S. Independent 
Telephone Association. Al
though repealed briefly af
ter the war, the tax was 
reinstituted during the De
pression. Rates have ran
ged as high as 25 percent 
on long-distance calls and

through 1981. However, the 
Fiscal Year 1981 Budget
Reconciliation Bill signed 
by former President Jimmy 
Carter in December 1980 
contained a provision 
maintaining the excise tax
at 2 percent during 1981. 

The 1982 tax bul further
postponed the phaseout by
keeping the tax at 1 per
cent until Jan. 1, 1985.

15 percent on local service. 
The

Texas Leads Nation 
In Beef Numbers

IT’S H E r I i THE LOCKWOOD

“QUALITY
SPECIAL” !'

A Lockwood Top Of Th« Lina Irrigation System For Only:

This Lockwood "Quality Special" 
offering is fo ra  limited time only!
Nothing is left out, nothing sacrificed! ' 
It’s the same top quality machine that’s 
made Lockwood the best! It's all here.
a  Lock-In-Line alignment
*  Standard 5" gearbox
*  Standard spray nozzles
*  Hot dip galvanizing
*  30 second timer
a  Force ventilated motors
*  Pivot Sentry control panel
This offer is unlike any pivot offer before 
. . .  you get quality, not a “Cheapee" model! lacHuiooo

formal lease finance arrangements available Call your Lockwood 
Dealer today!

Texas continues to lead 
the nation in beef cow 
numbers with 15 percent 
of the total beef cow herd.

In fact, Texas’ 5.9 mil
lion beef cows are more 
than double those of the 
number two state, Okla
homa.

Beef cow numbers have 
been increasing slowly 
throughout the nation after 
bottoming out in 1979. 
They totaled 39.5 million 
head on Jan. 1 of this year, 
says Dr. Ed Uvacek, econ
omist in livestock market-

More ways to water more kinds of fields.

Ram
1000 East Tatum

mg witn the Texas Agri- 
wti ~  ’— *cultural Extension Service, 

Texas A&M University 
System. The nation’s cow

Oil Found 
In North Sea

Oil has been discovered 
on a block in the North 
Sea, in which a Pioneer
Corporation subsidiary has 
a 12.5 percent interest, the
corporation said today. 

Thetie discovery was made 
by the Amoco Group and 
the Van Dyke Group in 
Block P/9 of the Nether
lands Continental Shelf. 
The discovery well, the 
P/9-2, is situated 40 miles 
northwest of The Hague.

The well found 30 de
grees A»1 gravity oil at a 
depth of approximately 
6,500 feet. On testing, the 
well produced at rates up 
to 2,950 barrels per day. 
The participants in the 
block are now evaluating 
the discovery.

Amoco Netherlands, as 
operator, drilled the P/9-2 
well as a result of a farm- 
out from the Amoco Group 
to the Van Dyke Group.

The Amoco Group is 
composed of Amoco Neth
erlands Petroleum Com
pany, Exploratie En Prod- 
uktiemaatschappij Dyas 
B.V., and Veba Oil Neder
land B.V. Members of the 
Van Dyke Group are Ami- 
noil Netherlands Petroleum 
Company, a unit of R.J. 
Reynolds Industries; Anad- 
arko Netherlands Petroleum 
Company, a subsidiary of 
Panhandle Eastern Corpor
ation; Champlin Interna
tional Petroleum Company, 
a subsidiary of Union 
Pacific Corporation; Pioneer 
Production Corporation 
International, a subsidiary 
of Pioneer Corporation; and 
Van Dyke Energy 
Company.

FINAL
WINTER CLOSE-OUT

STARTS THURSDAY, JAN. 27

% %
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MEN’S SWEATERS

MEN’S LEATHER COATS

MEN’S COATS

PRICE
SPECIAL GROUP  

MEN’S SUITS
MEN’S CASUAL & 

FASHION JEANS

MANY OTHER ITEMS INCLUDED

ALBERTSON’S SHOP FOR MEN
228 MAIN 272-3000
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herd peaked at 45.5 million 
head in 1975. '

Uvacek expects the next 
inventory of cow numbers 
to be just slightly higher. 
Texas beef cow numbers 
increased by 45,000 head 
during 1981, but the total 
number will probably be 
down this year due to poor 
prices and the summer 
drought.

Leaders in cow numbers 
along with Texas and Okla
homa are Missouri, Kan
sas, Iowa, Montana and 
South Dakota, notes the 
economist. There has been 
a shift of cow numbers in 
the past 40 years from the 
North Atlantic and South 
Central states.

Herd size also seems to 
increase as one moves 
westward and northward in 
the U.S., says Uvacek. 
However, distribution
among herd sizes within a
state still varies greatly.

In Texas, for example, 86
percent of the cattle oper
ations have less than 100 
head, but these operations 
account for only 27 percent 
of all cattle in the state. On 
the other hand, a mere 2 
percent of the cattle oper
ations have 500 head or 
more but account for 43 
percent of the state’s cattle 
numbers.

The smaller operations 
are generally managed by 
^art-time farmers 'and 
ranchers while the larger 
units are commercial oper
ations that depend on cattle 
for a livelihood, notes 
Uvacek.
r — ---------------------------1

News of
i i} Area Servicemen j
L __________________ p- J

Army Pfc. Juan Ramirez 
Jr., son of Gloria M. Tor
res of 319 W. Ave. E, 
Muleshoe, Texas, partici-
Bated in Brim Frost 1983, a 

.S. Readiness Command 
Joint-service exercise held 
in Alaska.

The exercise is designed 
to test and evaluate active 
and reserve component 
commanders in joint proc
edures and tactics. It also 
gauges their ability to 
function in an arctic envir
onment.

Exercise participants 
were personnel from Army 
and Air Force units already 
assigned to Alaska, a Can
adian light infantry batta
lion. soldiers from Fort 
Lewis, Wash., and Fort 
Campbell, Ky., and reser
vists and national guards
men from 14 different 
states.

Ramirez is an infantry
man with the 9th Infantry 
Division at Fort Lewis.

Army Spec. 4 Eladio S. 
Gallegos, son of Maria T. 
Salinas of Earth, Texas, 
participated in Brim Frost 
1983, a U.S. Readiness 
Command joint-service ex
ercise held in Alaska.

The exercise is designed 
to test and evaluate active 
and reserve component 
commanders in joint proc
edures and tactics. It also 
gauges their ability to
Function in an arctic
environment.

Exercise participants
were personnel from Army
and Air Force units already 
assigned to Alaska, a Can
adian light infantry battal
ion, soldiers from Fort
Lewis, Wash., and Fort 
Campbell, Ky., and reser
vists and national guards
men from 14 different 
states.

Gallegos is an infantry
man with the 9th Infantry 
Division at Fort Lewis.

His wife, Naomi, is the 
daughter of Simon Pequeno 
of 2258 Burger St., Abi
lene, Texas.

The specialist is a 1975 
graduate of Spring Lake, 
Earth High School, Earth.

Irrigation Engineer 
Now In Amarillo

the tax stood at 10 per
cent for almost 20 years. 
However in 1970, Congress

However, the August 1982 
legislation raised the tax to
,3 percent ior the years 
1983-85. The 3 percent tax 
is shown separately on the 
bill.

Leon New, who has ser
ved as an agricultural en
gineer-irrigation with the 
Texas Agricultural Exten
sion Service, Texas A&M 
University System, since 
1968 with headquarters at 
Lubbock, recently transfer
red to Amarillo.

He is officed at the Tex
as A&M University Agri
cultural Research and 
tension Center at Amarillo.

New will be providing 
leadership for educational
programs in crop irrigation 
for the Panhandle area as
well as the northern portion 
of the South Plains and 
irrigated areas of the Roll
ing Plains, said Dr. Zerle 
L. Carpenter, Extension 
Service director.

New’s transfer follows 
the appointment of Joseph 
C. Henggler to the new 
position of Extension agri
cultural engineer-irrigation 
at Fort Stockton last

number of counties in West 
Central Texas (San Angelo 
area).

“ With these two irriga
tion specialists on board, 
we feel we can better serve 
the needs of irrigation 
farmers throughout western 
Texas and the plains, said 
Carpenter. “ Efficient use 
of irrigation is critical to 
the survival of irrigated 
agriculture in these areas, 
and our educational pro
grams will be directed 
mainly to that effort.”

New holds a B.S. degree 
in agricultural engineering 
from Texa» A&M Univer
sity and an M.S. in agri- 
cultura engineering from 
Texas Tech University. He 
served with Central Pow^r 
and Light Co. for six years 
and was a consulting 
engineer before joining the 
Extension Service.

$639990 T

• * * *
spring. Henggler is serving 
the Trans-Pecos and Far
West Texas areas as well 
as the southern portion of 
the South Plains and a

One of the easiest 
things in the world to do is 
to stand to one side and 
tell the rest of the people 
what to do.

j l
BUICK

V
PONTIAC B

ROBERT D. GREEN, INC.
2400 American •Ival. 
MULISMOl. TLX AS 7*147

OLDSMOeiLf _  6UICK —  PONTIAC —  GMv_

TERRY YELL
Sales Representative

B usintts  Phone 
8 0 6  2 7 2 -4 5 8 8

H e in e  Phone  
8 0 6  2 7 2 -4 9 4 8

Mazda B2000 Sundowner: 
More features, more value 

than Datsun, Toyota, 
Ford Ranger or Chevy S-10!r

5-spt ed overdrive • Steel-belted radials 
• Tinted glass • 3-passen»er bench seat • Swing- 
out side vent windows • And more.

38 27
est. hwy 

mpg ESTMPC

•Remem' <ex, compare this L ’A « timate to the 
'estimated mpg* o f  other trucks. You may get 
different mileage, depending on how fast you 
drive we*.her conditions, and trip length 
Your actual highway mileage will probably be 
less than the estimated highway mileage

tIncludes dealer prep, freight charges. Taxes, license, options extra
ttBased on comparison o f mfrs! suggested retail prices and truck features See 

us for our deal

VLHAZLH

vomswagenM

R1ERS0N MOTORS
3500 Mabry Drive 

Clovis, NM 
Ph. 762-4586

• Quantum DlMd » • Sdrocco • Vanagon • vur

SUMMIT SAYINGS
HAS THE ALL NEW

MONEY FUND I ACCOUNT
★  IN IT IA L DEPOSIT OF *2 ,500 .00

★  NO M IN IM U M  ON ADDITIONAL DEPOSITS
★  EARN HIGH MONEY MARKET INTEREST
★  W ITH LIM ITED CHECKING
★  INSURED UP TO *100 ,000 .00  BY F .S .l.I.C .

★  NO EARLY W ITHDRAW AL PENALTIES

MONET FUND I ACCOUNTS CURRENTIT EARNING*

10.75%
RATE SUBJECT TO CHANGE EVERY TUESDAY.

S ummit Savings Association

BRANCH OFFICES
30C0 OLTON ROAD IN PLAINVIEW, FLOYDADA. MATADOR, HALE CENTER, 

MULESHOE, FRIONA, LITTLEFIELD, FARW Ell, PLANO ond ALLEN

304 MAIN
MEMBER FSLIC

$

MULESHOE 272-5527
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Creative Woman
By Sheryl Borden

Topics to be presented 
“ The Creative Woman’’ 

show on February 1 and 5 
^include low sodim infor- 
* mat ion, ways to create fas. 
fashion and recipes for low 
calorie Italian cookery. The 
show is aired on Tuesdays 
at 12:30 p.m. and at 2:00 
p.m. on Saturdays.

Hazel Wallace, Consumer 
Affairs Officer and Dr. 
Frank Newman, Regional 
Medical Officer with Food 
and Drug Administration in 
Dallas, Texas, will be 
guests on the show to dis
cuss the effects of sodium 
intake in th», diet. This

on

The Progressive Homes 
,Club met in the home of 
Norene Thomas Wednes
day, Jan. 19 with five 
members answering roll 
call with house hold hints.

Ms. Thomas, vice presi
dent, conducted the busi
ness meeting, in the ab- 
sense of the president, 
Mozell Rippie. Dues were 
paid for the year.

The hostess gift was 
drawn by Roxie Hoover. 
Refreshments were served 
to Lucille Harper, Wenona 
Gibson, Naoma Black, Rox
ie Hoover and the hostess 
Norene Thomas.

The next meeting will be 
on Feb. 16 with Vera Eng- 
leking as hostess.

program will be the first in 
a three part series entitled 
“ Sodium -- Think About 
It.”

With today’s busy life
styles, all homesewers are 
looking for methods for 
creating fast fashion. One 
shortcut is precut inter
facing ca’ted Pellon Fuse ‘n 
Fold and to demonstrate 
uses for this product will 
bt Ann Meyer, Education 
Representative with the 
Pellon Corporation in New 
York.

Evelyn Davis, Extension 
Home Economist in Tucu- 
tr. :ari, will be another 
guest on the show and will 
demonstrate ways to make 
Italian cookery lower in 
calories but retain the ex
cellent taste.

On February 3, topics 
will center on hypertension 
and home decorating ideas 
for temporary living facili
ties and low-budget situa
tions. “ The Creative 
Woman” airs at 12:30 p.m. 
on Thursdays.

Carolyn Hill, District 
Hypertension Nurse in 
Clovis, will discuss hyper
tension, a new concept in 
the treatment of mild 
hypertension and explain 
sources of assistance in re
ducing risk factors. Since 
one in four Americans suf
fer from hypertension, this 
topic is one that concerns a 
large number of people, 
and everyone needs to be 
more aware of the risk 
factors, the importance of 
risk reduction counseling 
and the screening services 
available in many areas.

1  VISA"

Living in temporary 
housing or trying to decor
ate in a money-saving 
manner is the reason be
hind many of th2 ideas 
viewers will see in a 
special program featuring 
the home of David and 
Tonya William* in Portales. 
Mrs. Williams is very art
istic and creative and has 
lots of ideas for decorating 
and making use of existing 
structural problems in a 
house.

“ The Creative Woman” 
is produced and hosted by 
Sheryl Borden for KENW- 
TV. Viewers can request 
copies of printed materials 
offered on the show by 
calling on the toll-free 
‘elephone lines. The num
bers are: New Mexico: 
1-800-432-2361, out-of-state: 
1-800-545-2359 and Portales 
and Roosevelt Countv: 562- 
2112.

Birthday Party 
Honors
Austin Harrison

Justin Harrison was 
honored on his fourth 
birthday Sunday with a 
party in the home of his
farents, Mr, and Mrs. 

reddie Legg.
A Superman Cake and 

punch were served and 
favors of small toys were 
given to each guest.

Attending were Velma 
IReasoner and Amy of 
ILevelland, Betty Muller 
and Austin of Littlefield, 
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll Legg 
and Courtney, Louise Legg, 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Baker, 
Bo and Kelli, Mr. and Mrs. 
Glen Testerman, Jannette, 
Brenda and Glenna, all of 
Sudan and his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Freddie Legg and 
his sisters, Heather and 
Amber.

m w s m e .
m m v
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Journal Files

50 yean Ago

I

5 0  Lb . B a g  
R e g u la r

Hi Pro Dog Food
B a g  Q 1 6  C 1 5

l ia r  j j  25 Lb. v

Sportsman High Protein 
Dog Food

10”I V  50 lb.

Five Point Cat Pood

34 5
10 Lb.

HAGGAR

Save 25% on the 
Amazing Two Piece 
Washable Suit!
*7 7
Reg. $101 and $103. A washable suit with 
Waggar" quality'? It's incredible , but true! 

*Brese handsome separates are m ade of 
polyester gabardine that keeps its shape 
wash after wash. And they're in Spring 
Colors of navy- brown, tan, or grey with 
subtle pinstripes. Coat availab le in sizes 

38-46. slacks availab le in sizes 32-42.

H

'n th o n u L
C »  A N T H O N Y  C O  .w

1933
Texas now has 9,865 mi

les of paved roads, 3,056 of 
which are concrete and 
b/ick. Texas already has

Girl Scout 
Cookie Sales 
Begin Friday

Girl Scout Cookie Sale 
will begin at 4 p.m. Friday, 
Jan. 28 and continue 
through Feb. 13. The an
nual cookie sales is the Girl 
Scouts main money making 
project.

You will be able to pur
chase two of last years 
newcomers, Kookaburras 
and Howdowns, as well as 
five of the old time favor
ites, Thin Mint, Savannahs, 
Dutch’N Such, Scot-Tea, 
and Chocolate and Vanilla 
Cremes. These cookies will 
sell for two dollars a box 
and may be purchased 
from any Brownie or Girl 
Scout.

Awards presented to 
girls selling cookies are as 
follows: 24 boxes, certi
ficate; 36 boxes, poster; 48 
boxes, patch; 72 boxes, 
T-Shirt; 120 boxes, $55 
Campership and 180 boxes 
$85 Campership.

Even though Brownies in 
the first and second grade 
are not elligable to attend 
Camp Rio Blanco this year 
they will receive an over- 
nighter and may save their
Campership until they 
complete third grade.

All money earned from 
the project remains in the 
Council for troop activities 
for assisting girls in part
icipation in special Girl 
Scout events, for providing 
services to the girls and for 
acquiring equipment and 
maintaining facilities at
Camp Rio Blanco, the res
ident camp near Crosbvton.

Approximately 60 girls 
make up the four Brownie 
and one Girl Scout Troops 
in.. Muleshoe. The six lead
ers are Kathy Gable, 
Vowery Dodd, Glenda 
Duncan and Sharon Shaw, 
Brownies and Pat Mudford, 
Girl Scouts.

Sassed the halfway mark in 
er fight for good roads.

Au.omobile owners in 
Bailey County are slow in 
securing their license plates 
for 1933, according to the 
collector.

pound; yellow onions 12 
cents a  pound; 10 pound 
flour, 87 cents; 3 pound 
can shortening 67 cents; 

•No. 1/2 can tuna 19 cents; 
Eagle brand milk 29 cents; 
asparagus 29 cents a can; 
No. lY i can pears 31 cents; 
No. 300 can whole apricots 
22 cents; No. 1 can pine
apple 15 cents; No. 2 can 
chili 63 cents; fryers 55 
cents a pound; loin or T- 
bone steak 49 cents a 
pound; rib steak 45 cents a

eluded: sausage 2 pound 
bag 99 cents; nam 47 cents 
a pound; T-bone steak 89 
cents a pound; sirloin steak 
89 cents a pound; bacon 2 
pound package $1.09; ap
ples 15 cents a pound; 
grapefruit 10 cents each; 
avocados 10 cents each; 
celery 15 cents stalk; car
rots 10 cents and crackers 
19 cents for one pound 
box.

30 Years Ago
l

a pound.

20 Years Ago

1953
specials adver

tised in the Journal includ
ed cabbage 5 cents a 
pound; anples 19 cents a

1963
Grocery specials adver

tised the last week in Jan
uary in the Journal in-

1973
A local grocery store ad

vertised these items in the 
Journal the last week of 
January: 3 pound can 
shortening 59 cents; coffee 
1 pound 69 cents; Tide 84

ounce box 99 cents; large 
head lettuce 29 cents; cab
bage 15 cents a pound; ap
ples 3 pounds $1; tomatoes 
69 cents a pound; sausage 
2 pound bag $1.39; all 
meat franks 59 cents 12 
ounce package; ground 
chuck 98 cents a pound and 
short ribs 49 cents a 
pound.

•  •  •  a
Study may provide you 

with intelligence, but it 
takes thinking to develop 
wisdom.

• * ••
The condition of your 

health ought to be more 
important than almost 
anything else to you.

•  •  • •
Most people favor any

thing which promises to 
return som ething for 
nothing.

Restful Sleep Important 
To Function Properly

Getting enough restful er barbituates of Per

ne
fui

Getting enough restful 
sleep is important if a 

rson is to feel good and 
unction properly. Sleep 

patterns can be interrupt
ed, however, by factors 
such as age, food or al
cohol intake, and sleep 
aids.

Many sleep disorders 
have been associated with 
poor lifestyle habits, accor
ding to Dr. Mary Ann 
Shirer, health education 
specialist with the Texas 
Agricultural Extension Ser
vice, Texas A & M Uni
versity System.

These poor lifestyle hab
its include lack of exercise, 
inadequate meals and in
effective handling of stress. 
“ Positive changes in these 
habits will improve sleep, 
and may even completely 
alleviate the problems ass
ociated with sleep,” says 
Shirer.

Heavy meals before bed
time can interfere with 
sleep, since digestion is 
such a demanding physio
logical process. Food all
ergies can cause insomnia 
and caffeine can disturb 
sleep, because it acts as a 
stimulant.

Shirer says evidence in
dicates that heavy alcohol 
intake causes less total 
sleep time, less deep sleep, 
and less dreaming sleep.

Sleep medications can be 
bought over-the-counter or » 
with a prescription. “These * 
medications, when used on 
a short-term basis under a 
physician’s supervision, are 
frequently beneficial and 
worthwhile,” says Shirer.

The recommended dos
ages of over- the- counter 
sleep aids should not be 
exceeded. Overdoses can 
cause confusion, memory 
distrubances, worsening of 
glaucoma, and, in rare cas
es, death.

Sleep aids prescribed by 
physicians are usually eith-

Rebekah’s 
Install 1983 
Officers

Muleshoe Rebekah Lodge 
No. 114 met in regular 
session Tuesday, Jan. 18. 
Following roll call and tak
ing care of business offi
cers were installed Patsy 
Chance Noble Grand step
ped over to Jr. Past Noble 
Grand.

Elected officers installed 
were Noble Grand, Joyelen 
Qosten; vice grand, Dotie 
Atchinson; secretary, Fern 
Davis; treasurer, Juanita 
Snow.

Appointed officers also 
installed included warden, 
Mildred Neely; conductor, 
Sandy Robinson; chaplin, 
Mable Wolf; musician, Zed 
Robinson; flag bearer, 
Dimple Sims; Rebekah flag 
bearer, Mildred Kendrick; 
right supporter to Noble 
Grand, Lena Hawkins; left 
supporter to Noble Grand, 
Thursie Reed; right sup-
?orter to vice grand, Opal 

alley; inside guardian, 
Ona Berry; outside guard
ian, Imogene Tiller; left 
supporter to vice grand, 
Adele Tompkins.

The District Deputy
President and staff of 
Dimmitt were unable to 
come due to bad weather. 
The following team from 
the local chapter did the 
installing: District Deputy 
President, Ina Wilemon; 
Deputy Marshall, Ruby
Green; Deputy Warden, 
Raneta Dawson; Deputy 
secretary, Lela Atchley; 
Deputy treasurer, Neta
Griffith; and Deputy Chap- 
lian, Maude Robinson.

A salad supper was ser
ved to 30 members includ
ing Frank and Allie Snyder 
from New Mexico.

On closing the group 
sang Happy Birthday to 
Zed Robinson on his 86th. 
birthday.

benzodia
zepines. Both of these 
d-ugs are physically add
ictive, Shirer warns.

Barbituates, when con
sumed in large doses, can 
cause kidney failure, brea
thing difficulty, coma, and 
death. Large doses of 
benzodiazepines by them
selves are not harmful, but 
combined with alcohol they 
can lead to impaired fun
ctioning and even death.

Adeauate sleep is nece
ssary for an individual’s 
health and well-being If 
sleeping troubles occur, 
improvements in lifestyle 
habits may help, Shirer co
mments. For more severe 
problems, a physician 
should be consulted.

At H&R Block 
w e guarantee 

our work.
This year with over 100 changes in the tax 
laws and forms, you have more chances of 
making a mistake. And that could mean an IRS 
audit. If H&R Block prepares y«ur taxes and 
you’re audited, we go with you at no added 
cost. Not as your legal representative, but to 
explain how your taxes were prepared. If we 
make a mistake and you owe additional tax, 
you pay only the tax. We pey the penalty and

Weekdays 9-*6 
Sat. 9-5

HSR B L O C K

interest.

224 W . 2nd 
272-3332

The new tax laws.
This year’s number one reason to go to H&R Block.

C l e a r a n c e

STERB
M O D E L  I S 4 0 6 1
Stereo FM/AM Receiver with 
Quality 8-Track Recorder- 
Player and Deluxe 
Programmable Automatic 
Record Changer. Receiver 
features 10 watts minimum 
continuous RMS from 60 Hz 
to 20KHz into 8 ohms with 
1.0% or less T.H D Flywheel 
Tuning with Tuning Meter, 
Mono/Stereo Switch. FM 
Mute, Hi and Lo Filters and 
Loudness Switch. 
Programmable Record 
Changer plays up to six 
records automatically, plays 
single records manually or 
repeats single records up to

six times. Quality 8-TTack Unit features Record Level Controls and VU Meters, 
Fast Forward and Pause Controls, and Repeat feature to play favorite program 
over and over Shown with Allegro 200 Tuned Port Speakers Simulated wood 
cabinet, grained Walnut finish.

*183“

©MAYTAG

combines in one compact 
unit all functions of filter
ing, recirculating and drain
ing of water. Easy, simple 
access for easy service.

Rintt Additive Dispenser au
tomatically releases rinse ad
ditive into final rinse— helps 
eliminate spotting.

Maytag 
Built-In

Dishwasher
$ 2 9 9 9 5

m ™
117 M AIN

Applieerrii
272-5531
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Second Annual Texas 
Senior Games May 18-21

The second annual Texas 
Senior Games are on the 
way. The starter’s gun is 
loaded and will go off on 
the campus of UT-Arling
ton, May 18-21.

Any Texas resident 50 
years of age or older is 
eligible to compete in any 
of the over 40 events being

Alpha Zeta Pi
Meeting Held 
Tuesday

Alpha Zeta Pi chapter of 
Beta Sigma Phi met Tues
day, January for a business 
meeting in the home of 
Peggy Pohlmeier. Marilyn 
Riley, president, presided 
over the meeting. Reports 
were made from each 
committee chairman.

Hostesses for the meet
ing were Jan King and 
Peggy Pohlmeier. Refresh
ments served included 
assorted sandwiches, vege
table plate, chips, dips and 
iced tea.

The program was pre
sented by Alice Liles and 
Phyllis Wood. They spoke 
on different articles and 
books concerning femini- 
sim. A question and ans
wer session followed their 
presentation.

The following members
.were present: Phyllis
Wood, Debbie Green,
Paula McMeans, Betty 
Bush, Dani Heathington, 
Pam Shipman, Annette
Bonds, Tammy Black, 
Debbie Hutto, Debbie 
Nickels, Lyneice Good- 
nought, Gina Smith, Jenice 
Williamson, Alice Liles 
Monica Reynolds, Marilyn 
Riley, Jan King and Peggy 
Pohlmeier.

offered. In most events, 
separate contests will be 
held for men and women in 
the following age groups: 
50-54; 55-59; 60-64 ; 65-69; 
70-74; 75 and older. Regis
tration cost is $1 for each 
event, plus nominal facility 
fees for certain events such 
as bowling, golf, tennis, 
and racquetball.

The success of the first 
Senior Games held last 
year has insured a large 
turnout of the state’s older 
athletes and game players. 
"Over 600 older Texans 
competed in our games last 
year,” according to Hal 
Geldon, executive director 
of the Texas Senior Games. 
"We had people from all 
four corners of the state 
compete and expect an 
even greater turnout this 
year which appropriately 
enough will coninciae with 
Older American’s Month.”

Sponsor for the games is 
a non-profit organization, 
Texas Senior Games for 
Fun and Fitreus, in co
operation with the Texas 
Department on Aging and 
the Governor’s Commission 
on Physical Fitness.

Other supporting organi
zations include: The Amer
ican Association of Retired 
Persons, the Texas Ama
teur Athletic Federation, 
Texas Recreation and Parks 
Society, and the Dallas 
Morning News.

Among the local groups 
that will be working with 
the participants are: Dallas 
County YMCA, Arlington 
YMCA, Arlington Bicycle 
Club, and the Arlington 
Parks and Recreation De
partment.

The following competitive 
events have been approved 
for the 1983 Texas Senior

Rent A Video Disc
\  t j

Player Overnight!

nVIDEO DISC
player

We Now Hove "  On Golden Pond " , Available. 

Disc Exchange Club Plan Available.

Mm
117 MAIN Applium 272-5531

Games: Basketball free
throw, men and women; 
Bicycle races (‘/i mile 
sprint. 2-mile and 5-mile 
race), men and women; 
niliards (eight-ball), m?n 
and women; Bridge, mixed; 
Bowling, men and women; 
Checkers, mixed; Forty- 
two mixed; Dancing, mixed 
(waltz, jitterbug, square, 
folkorico); Golf (18-hole), 
men and women; Swim
ming, men and women; 
Horseshoes, men and wo
men; Washer Pitching, 
mixed; Table tennis, men 
and women; Tennis, men 
and women’s singles and 
doubles and mixed doubles; 
Track and field, men and 
women, as follows: 50 me
ter dash, 100 meter dash, 
200 meter dash, 400 meter 
dash, 800 meter dash, 110 
meter high hurdles, triple 
jump, pole vault, javelin, 
high jump, 1-mile run, 
5,000k and 10,000k runs, 
discus throw, long jump, 
shot put, and broad jump; 
Fun walk, (2-mile, not 
heel-to-toe), men and wo
men; Racquetball; Jog (3‘/a 
mile), men and women;.

Medals will be awarded 
to the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 
place winner in each age 
group. All participants will 
receive certificates.

No registrations will be 
accepted that are post
marked after midnight, 
May 11.

Registration information 
may be obtained from: Hal 
Geldon, Texas Senior 
Games, Box 676, Richard
son, Texas 75080, 214/231- 
6889.

XI Omicron XI 
Makes Valentine 
Ball Plans

Xi Omicron Xi met Tue
sday, Jan. 18 at the Mule- 
shoe Country Club. The 
purpose of this gathering 
was to make up the Dec. 
14th. meeting which was 
cancelled due to bad 
weather.

The group also met 
Tuesday, Jan. 18 at the 
home of Judy Wilbanks 
with Anita Allgood sCiving 
as co-hostess. The meeting 
was called to order by 
Lindy Schuster, president.

The Beta Sigma Phi Val
entine Ball will be Satur
day, Feb. 5 at the Mule- 
shoe Country Club. The 
Valentine Queen was voted 

«on by secret ballot. Xi 
Onjicjpn Xi is to help with* 
Bing ? .at the Muleshoe 
Nursing Home Wednesday, 
Jan. 19 from 10 until 11 
a.m. Refreshments will be 
provided by this chapter.

The next meeting will be 
Tuesday, Feb. 1 in the 
home of Marjorie Mertiti 
with Donna Green serving 
as co-hostess.

Members present were 
Anita Allgood, Rene And
erson, Vicki Black, Pat 
Black, Sandi Chitwood, Joy 
Glover, Donna Green, Joan 
Lewis, Linda Marr, Marj
orie Merritt, Pamela Miller, 
Jana St. Clair, Lindy 
Schuster, Gayla Toombs 
and Judy Wilbanks.

Specialized Skills - Job Insurance Of The Future

« U

| Super Special Savings
BOOT INVENTORY 
REDUCTION SALE

TWO PRICES *

$5995or $9995
EXCEPT EXOTICS

BUY MEN'S LEVI OR 
WRANGLER DENIM

JEANS
AND GET WESTERN SHIRT

BOTH FOR $29
LADIES DENIM 

JEANS BY 
WRANGLER

40% OFF

BUY STUDENT 
WRANGLER 

DENIM JEANS AND
GET WESTERN SHIRT

BOTH FOR 5 1995
LADIES TOPS

.

72 PRICE

ON E GRO UP
BAILEY HATS 
40% OFF

CORDUROY
JEANS

Vi PRICE

ALL COATS

40% OFF
Lee's Western Wear
1910 W. American 272-4663

While fewer classified 
ads stipulate college as a 
requirement, more em
ployers are looking for per
sons with specialized skills- 
skills needed to be a 
commercial artist, computer 
programmer, data pro
cessor, electronics techni
cian, medical technologist, 
oi secretary.

“ This demand for skills 
is slowly becoming com
monplace in the job mar
ket,” said Henry Herzing, 
president of the National 
Association of Trade and 
Technical Schools, an edu
cational association repre
senting 500 private career 
schools. "Employers prefer 
to hire trained applicants 
rather than provide train
ing, so the person with 
previous training or exper
ience who is skilled and 
ready to work is tne person 
who usually gets the job."

Because many employers 
prefer to hire skilled 
workers, more individuals 
are attending accredited 
trade and technical schools 
to earn the necessary skills 
it takes to get a good job. 
V iny of these specialized 
career schools reported 
enrollment increases of 
over 15 percent this year.

"Most career schools are 
independent, small, job- 
oriented, intensive and 
student-centered,” said 
Herzing. "Their single

LATEST
ARRIVALS

Diamond Gonzales
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Gon

zales of Friona are the 
proud parents of a daught
er born at 4;11 p.m. Jan. 
21 in West Plains Medical 
Center

Tht young lady weighed 
eight pounds and three ou
nces and has been named 
Diamond. She has two 
older sisters, Victoria, six 
and a half; and Margie, 
five years of age.

Grandparents are Maria 
Rios of Friona and Mr. and 
Mrs. John Gonzales of Ju
nction.
Krystal Amanda Humphreys

Mr. and Mrs. James 
Humphreys are the proud 
parents of a daughter, 
Krystal Amanda, born Jan. 
17 at 6:43 a.m. in the 
Littlefield Medical Center.

The young lady weighed 
six pounds and 15 ounces 
and was 19 and a half 
inches long.

She has 17 grandparents 
which include, Mr. and 
Mrs. Wayne Swart of 
Sudan, Mr. and Mrs. 
Ronnie Baker of Lubbock, 
Mr. and Mrs. John 
Humphreys of Sudan; great 
grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. Bud DeLoach and Mr. 
and Mrs. Dood Maragan all 
of Sudan; Mrs. Ruth Swart 
of Littlefield and Mr. and 
Mrs. Arlis Humphreys of 
Amherst.

Her four great grand
mothers include Mrs. Clara 
Kent of Littlefield; Mrs. 
Jesse Condron, also of 
Littlefield and Mrs. Buford 
Thompson and Mrs. W.N. 
Humphreys, both of 
Amherst

mission is to give students 
job skills to enter and to 
compete in the job 
market.”

Until recently a college 
education was considered 
one of the best ways to

Distinguished 
Service Awards 
Luncheon Set

“ Women -• Aware” has 
been chosen as the theme 
for the Eighth Annual Tex
as Panhandle Distinguished 
Service Awards Luncheon 
hosted by West Texas State 
University.

Women from throughout 
the Texas Panhandle area 
will be honored for their 
contributions to education, 
medicine, business civic 
service and professional 
areas on Saturday, April 
16, at the WTSU East Din
ing Hall.

Nominations of women 
who are 18 years of age 
and older and who are res
idents of one of the top 32 
counties in the Panhandle, 
must be received by the 
WTSU Returning Student 
Program office before 
March 25. Nominees do not 
have to be former students 
or graduates of WTSU.

Serving as honorary 
chairpersons for the 1983 
luncheon are Bea Pickens 
of Amarillo and Helen 
Shannon of Canyon. Co
chairpersons are Donna 
Moseley of Amarillo and 
Dr. Sue Park of Canyon.

Other members of the 
planning committee are 
members of the Area 
Advisory Council of the 
WTSU Returning Student 
Program and members of 
the WTSU faculty and 
staff.
i Area Advisory Council 

members are Claudia 
Stuart, Caroline Chamblin, 
and Charlotte Quacken- 
bush, all of Amarillo; Paula 
Britt of Wheeler; Ruth 
Magee, McLean; Poppy 
Hulsey, Tulia; Nancy Joss- 
erand, Hereford; and Ruth 
Cross and Joan Van Doren, 
both of Canyon.

Also serving on the 
planning committee are 
Saundra Meek, WTSU dean 
of student affairs; Sylvia 
McTague, counselor with 
the University Counseling 
and Testing Center; Dr. 
Mary Gill, associate pro
fessor of modern languates; 
Ronnie Hutcherson, instru 
ctor in the School of Bus
iness; Mary Hill, assistant 
professor of physical edu
cation; Lila Vars, director 
of development; Mona Wil
liams Statser, University 
Information Service dire
ctor; Peggy Yeager, Retur
ning Student Program sec
retary; and Jackie McAlpin, 
associate registrar; and 
Jane Kerr, director of the 
Returning Student Pro
gram.

Tickets to the Texas 
Panhandle Distinguished 
Service Awards luncheon 
are $10 each and may be 
obtained from the WTSU 
Returning Student Program 
before April 11.

Themes of previous lun
cheons have; been "Bi
centennial Luncheon,” 
"The Expanding World of 
Women,” "Individual 
Women . . . Together,” 
"The Volunteer: A Valu
able Voice,” “ A New De
cade - Enter Women of the 
•80s,” “ All For the 
Family” and “ one Touch 
Touching All.” •

WHEN THE 
NEWS BREAKS, 

WE PUT IT 
TOGETHER.

Y our home town newspaper is perfect for the 
local news you want to  know. But for state, 
national and world news, and the best sports 

coverage in Texas, you need The Dallas Morning News  
delivered to you. Contact your Dallas Morning 
News distributor or fill out this coupon today.

Please start my subscription to The Dallas Morning News at 
once. I understand that the price is $7 25 monthly by carrier, or 
$ 11.25 per .month by mail inside Texas, $ 12.25 outside Texas. 
(Call us at 1/800/442-7044 to make sure we have carrier service 
in your town.)

Name.

Address______

City/State/Zip 

Home Phone _ Work Phone

Malt to: The Dallas Morning News 
Circulation Department, 
Communications Center 
Dallas Texas, 75265

(J?kr ^
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prepare for the job market. 
But now, many students 
may wonder, as they go off 
to school, whether a college 
diploma is worth its price 
in tuition and several years 
of missed income.

Between 1968 and 1978, 
the proportion of college 
graduates employed in pro
fessional and technical
occupations declined be
cause the number of jobs 
did not expand as rapidly 
as the supply of graduates. 
One out of every four col
lege graduates took jobs 
traditionally filled by some
one with less schooling,
and more graduates than 
ever before turned to 
lower-level clerical, sales, 
and blue-collar occupations 
to earn a living. From 1970 
to 1979, 80 percent of the 
jobs available required 
training and education
while only 20 percent re
quired a four-year degree. 
"We all learned a valuable 
lesson from the job market 
in the ‘70s,” said Herzing. 
"A four-year degree does 
not guarantee a good job. 
There are unlimited careers 
to choose from that can be 
realized without a college 
degree.”

The 1982-83 edition of 
the Occupational Outlook 
Handbook, published by 
the U.S. Department of 
labor, predicts that greater 
efforts in energy develop
ment and industrial pro
duction will lead to a de
mand for engineers and 
technicians. The medical 
professions, which include 
such occupations as dental 
assistant, medical assistant 
and medical lab technician, 
are expected to grow as the 
health services industry 
grows. And, the computer 
field is projected to grow 
rapidly, along with a 
demand for systems anal
ysts, programmers, and 
computer service techni
cians.

NATTS SCHOOLS 
PROVIDE TRA'NING

Schools accredited by 
NATTS, now located in 45 
states, the District of Col

umbia and Puerto Rico, 
have been providing stu
dents with specialized 
training since 1965. Ac
cording to Herzing, the 
growing success of these 
schools can be summed up 
in e word, "sensitivity. ' 
They respond directly to a 
student’s needs and 
desires.

“ The most important 
question in the trade and 
technical schools is ‘where 
are the jobs?’” said Her
zing. “ It’s vital to our 
schools to know how 
advances in technology and 
shifts in the labor force are 
going to affect particular 
occupations. Unlike colleges 
and universities, we can’t 
stay in business if our 
graduates must ultimately 
settle for jobs which are 
not related to their area of 
training.”

According to Herzing, 
another reason accredited 
trade and technical schools 
have done so well is be
cause these schools offer 
success on the students’ 
terms.

"We work haid to eli
minate the reasons which 
have traditionally discoura
ged individuals from con
tinuing their training be
yond high school,” said 
Herzing. “ Our students 
know that they will get 
more specialized training 
and finish quicker; thereby, 
earning more money 
sooner.”

According to labor ex
perts, during the ‘80s the 
demand for skilled workers 
will continue; the youth 
labor force will decline thus 
easing the stiff competition 
for entry-level jobs; and 
once again more college 
graduates will be available 
than will be needed to fill 
^obs that require a college 
degree.

“ In a way, career school 
students are receiving job 
insurance for the future,” 
said Herzing. "They’re 
getting ‘hands-on’ training 
in occupations for which 
the Department of Labor 
has projected substantial

growth during the years
ahead.”

For persons planning for 
the careers of the 80s, 
knowing something about 
projected growths will be a 
*remendous asset. But 
employment prospects a- 
lone, according to Herzing, 
should never be the sole 
reason for choosing a 
career.

"In our free Handbook, 
wi  advise students to take 
many factors into consider
ation before choosing a 
career,” said Herzing. 
"We recommend that 
people consider personal 
interests, salary, advance
ment, job demand, job 
mobility, working cond
itions, and educational re
quirements. ’ Readers may 
ask for a free copy of the 
Handbook of Trade and 
Technical Careers and 
Training from: NATTS 
(Handbook), 2021 K Street, 
N.W., Washington, DC 
20006-1077.

M oving 
E xpenses May 
Be D eductib le

Individuals who have 
changed their job locations 
may be able to deduct their 
moving expenses the Inter
nal Revenue Service says. 
They may qualify for this 
moving expense deduction 
whether they are self- 
employed or an employee. 
However, the expenses 
must be connected with 
starting work at the new 
job location, and there are 
certain tests of distances 
and time to be met.

More information about 
moving expenses appears 
in the free IRS Publication 
521 which is available by 
using the handy order 
coupon in the tax package 
or by calling the Tax 
Forms/Information number 
listed in the telephone 
directory under U.S. 
Government.

•  • • •
If you learn one new 

thing every day, you will 
know 365 new things by 
this time next year.

. vV v
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Derby...
Cont. from Page 1

Michael Richardson. In the 
nine vear old division, the 
entries were: J. Colby-Cox, 
Justin Morris, Mike Mata, 
Virgil Snell, Jesse Single- 
terry, Neal Haynes, Todd 
Young, Steven Noble, 
Josue Barron, Jeff Mc
Guire, Collin Robison, 
Jason Harmon, Chase Gar- 
lington, Lee Palmer, Gary 
Don Freeman, Guy Wiley, 
Kevin Morris and Greg 
Combs. In the Webelos 
division the entries were: 
Cary SVaggs, Troy Watson, 
Ricky Railsback, J.J. Nep
tune, Charlie Rieg.il, Jason 
Morris, Paul Williams, 
Sh?-vn Stewart, Rodney 
Reynolds and Shawn 
Branscum.

ducers to submit a Form 
10-30 (which is the stan
dard PIK application) in 
addition to the whole base 
bid so that his standing in 
the program will be en
sured. Then, even if his 
whole base bid i> not ac
ceptable, he will oe eligible 
for the regular PIK pro
gram. For example: a pro
ducer who submits a bid in 
excess of the acceptable 
acreage on any commodity 
eligible, will not have that 
bid accepted by the County 
Committee or the CCC, ev
en if ihe bid is baseu on 
the lowest percentage sub
mitted. If such a case oc
curs, the whole base bids 
on that particular commod
ity will be closed down and 
no furthti bids considered 
for that commodity in the 
particular county involved.

Visits with several bank
ers revealed that most 
banks will require farm 
loan businessmen to be in 
the Payment In Kind pro
gram in order to secure

tinancing for another year.
One local banker, Tommy 

Gunstream of the First Na
tional Bank told the Journal 
that the Commodity Credit 
certificates that farmers 
will receive as payment in 
kind could be used by a 
farmer for collateral in 
much the same way as a 
growing crop could be 
used. The First National 
will encourage farmers who 
wish to maintain loans at 
the institution to enter into 
the PIK program. A 
spokesman for the Mule- 
shoe State Bank was not 
available for comment re
garding their pre requis
ites.

Stock Show
tity
Stt

Cont. from Page 1
the direction of FFA Boos- ent from Llano County for 
ters and 4-H parents will 
be manned from the start 
to the finish of the stock 
show, featuring sand
wiches, bean bowls, chili 
bowls, baibeque plates, 
home - made pies and
brownies and home - made 
comb read, among many 
other goodies. A.i pro
ceeds, after expenses will 
be divided between the two 
organizations.

Judges for this year’s 
show will be John Kuyken
dall, County Extension Ag-

Mules Stats

SUPER SAVINGS 
SPECIAL SALE

To start our New Year you can buy Amalie products at 
10% off regular prices.

Buy 10 cases, drums, or S gallon cans and get one unit 
free.

The way our oil prices are going up, this program 
could easily save you as much as 40% in the coming 
month j.

Offer expires March 1, 1983

Sale Items Include Our Complete Line 
Of Diesel & LPG Engine Oils, 
Hydralic & Transmission Oils 

& Gun Grease!

Wiedebush & Co.
1620 W . Am er. Blvd. 272-4281

33 free throws and made 
29 of them f j t  88 percent. 
He rebounded fifty times 
and fouled a total of 17 
times.

Leroy Hurtado played -  
total of 15 games and tot
aled up 67 points for the 
Mules, hitting a 2.4 aver
age per game. He attemp
ted 36 field goals, making 
16 of them for 44 percent
age. Free throw i :tempts 
by Hurtado amounted to 
nine and he made four for 
a 44 percentage. Rebounds 
made by Hurtado amounted 
to ten and he incurred 20 
fouls.

Out of nine games play
ed by Chubby Ramos, he 
totaled up 16 points, aver
aging 1.8 points per game, 

attempted 34 fieldRamos
goals and made seven of 
them for 21 percent. He 
attempted 26 free throws 
and made 12 for a 33 per
cent total. Ramos rebound
ed eleven times and also 
incurred eleven fouls.

Trent Hysinger, who 
played nine games, totaled 
up ten points for the 
Mules, averaging 1.1 points 
per game. He attempted 13 
field goals and made five 
for 38 percent and had one 
free throw attempt that he 
did not make. Hysinger 
rebounded eleven times 
and fouled six.

Rob Donaldson who 
played four games, totaled 
up ten points for the 
Mules, for an average of 
2.5 points per game. On 
field goal attempts, Don

fo
of 50 percent. On free 
throws, he attempted two 
and made both giving film 
a 100 percent average, 
Donaldson rebounded six 
times and incurred three 
fouls.

Hector Flores played 
three games for the Mules 
in pre-district, racking up 
two points for the Mules. 
Flores attempted four field 
goals and made one for 25 
percent; he had no free 
throw attempts. Rebounds

Cont. from Page 1

by Flores totaled two ana 
he had no fouls. His aver
age points per game was 
0.7 per game.

Overall, the Mules at
tempted 898 field goals and 
made 353 out of them for a 
39 percent average. Field 
goal attempts totaled 265, 
with 154 being completed 
for 50 percent average. 
Total rebounds by the 
Mules reached 518, with an 
average of 32 per game. 
They had a total of 214 
fouls, averaging 13 per 
game. Total points scored 
by the Mules in pre-district 
games were 856 with an 
average per game of 53.5.

While the Varsity Mules 
are a fairly young team, 
the potential is good and 
Coach Pope feels that they 
can finish up in pretty good 
shape this season.

The Mule’s opponents 
for the pre-district play 
totaled up 817 points 
against the Mules for an 
average of 51 points per 
game. - .

aldson attempted eight and 
made four for an average

C o u n c il •••
Cont. from Page 1
Council for City Manager 
Dave Marr to secure bids 
for a roof for the City Hall. 
Marr stated that recent 
snows nad overly deter
iorated the flat part of the 
roof and that there had 
been no major work on the 
roof since it’s construction 
in 1969.

Eddie Barron was ap
pointed by Council Mem
bers to fill a vacancy on 
the Airport Board.

A few other items of 
miscellaneous nature were 
taken care of at this meet-
:no * * * * *
Ronald Reagan, Presi

dent, on crop swap 
program:
"A farmer taking part 

would be able to swap 
what he didn’t grow for a 
certain amount of the 
commodity already in 
surplus...He can do with 
it as he wishes.”

THE ANZALDUA FAMILY
&

UACALIT0 TORTILLA FACTORY OF MULESHOE
INTRODUCES

JUANITOS
1608 M abry Dr. 

Clovis, N .M . 
Juan & Noemi Garza

VIOLAS
2002 W . American 

Muleshoe, Tx.

AND NOE'S USED CARS

RODRIGUEZ REST.
206 Phelps 

Littlefield, Tx.
Fernando & Noelio 

Rodriguez

AND A WELCOME TO FAMILYQAYS SPECIALS 
FOR THE ANNUAL BAILEY CO. J U N l^ lY E S T O C K  SHOW

AILEY 
ENJOY!

and excitement and the 
concession stand promises 
lots of good things to eat. 
Support your local youth 
and be there.

Chamber...
Cont. from Page 1 
feature local musical enter
tainment, and Grady Jim

the Steer Show, Storm 
Gerheart, Vo-Ag Instructor 
from Grady New Mexico 
for the Sheep show and Dr. 
Donald Orr, Professor of 
Swine at Texas Tech Uni
versity for the Swin Show.

There will be three 
classes of steers, five of 
lambs and swine will be 
shown by breeds. Any boy 
or girl who is a member of 
any of the three organi
zations listed and whose 
projects have been super
vised by their instructors 
and who attend school in 
Bailey County are eligible 
for this show. An exhibitor 
must be nine years old by 
«how date to participate.

Stock show collections 
this year have been good, 
according to Board Mem
bers, and premiums are set 
as follows: Champion steer 
S200, reserve $100; Cham
pion Barrow $75, reserve 
$50 Champion Lamb and 
Reserve $50. Showmanship 
awards will be presented in 
each animal class, and an 
overall showmanship award 
will be competed for by the 
first three winners for the 
title of Best Showman. 
Each participant will be 
required to show one of 
each of the three animals 
judged.

Come out, meet your 
neighbors and watch what 
these youth of today are 
doing with their time and
lives. The stock show 
promises you lots of fun

Muleshoe...
Cont. from Page 1

A one day seminar will 
be held at the Hereford 
Community Center in 
Hereford on Friday, Febr
uary 25 from 8:30 a.m. un
til 4:30 p.m. with topics 
focused upon identifying 
markets, new services, 
different business practices 
and the creation of land 
trades in a non-inflating 
market. The conference is 
sponsored by the Texas 
Chapter #22 of Farm and 
Land Institute National 
Association of Realtors. 
Registration is limited to 
the first 75 persons and to 
register call Don Tardy at 
364-4561 or for reservations 
364-0540. Cost for the 
seminar is $50 for those 
pre-registered and $65 at 
the door.

*****
Junior an<J senior class 

high school students who 
are interested in applying
for $1,000 college scholar
ships should request app
lications by March 15, 1983 
from the Educational 
Communications Scholar
ship Foundation, 721 N. 
McKinley Road, Lake 
Forest, Illinois 60045. To 
receive an application, stu
dents should send a self- 
addressed, stamped enve
lope with a note stating 
their name, address, city, 
state and zip code and 
approximate grade point 
average. Fifty award win
ners will be selected on the 
bases of academic per
formance, involvement in 
extracurricular activities 
and need for financial aid. 

*****
Snow and ice blanketed 

most of the West Texas 
area on late Thursday and 
continued to fall all day on 
Friday, creating hazardous 
driving conditions for area 
residents. Weather fore
casters are predicting even 
more snow over Friday 
night and into Saturday. 
Many area schools, includ
ing Muleshoe were closed 
on Friday, due to the bad 
road conditions; and many 
area scheduled meetings
were postponed.

*****
The High Plains Study 

Council has recently pub
lished its report, “A Sum
mary of Results of the 
Ogallala Aquifer Regional 
Study, with Recommenda
tions to the Secretary of 
Commerce and Congress.” 
If you would like to receive 
a copy of this report,
Elease contact Jacquita 

•iehl, Texas Department of 
Water Resources, P.O. Box 
13087, Capitol Station, 
Austin, Texas 78701, (512) 
475-3787.

Other reports from the 
Study are available at the 
Texas State Library.

*****
Larry Donel Mitchell was 

recently named to the 
Vice-President’s Honor Roll 
at TSTI-Amarillo, according 
to Mr. Ron DeSpain, Gen
eral Manager of the 
Amarillo Campus. Mem
bership to the Vice- 
President’s Honor Roll is 
attained by maintaining a 
3.5 grade average.

Larry is majoring in 
Computer Science Techno
logy and is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs. George Mitchell 
of 802 W. Date, Muleshoe, 
Texas.

Municipal, JP report 
Slower this week

For the past week’s
iod of time, a total

s per- 
of 24

cases have been filed in 
both just.ce and Municipal 
Courts in Muleshoe, with 
totai number of disposals of 
cases and fines paid reach
ing 35. One dismissal was 
recorded in Justice Court 
by JP Jack Bates.

Those cases filed in Jus
tice Court by Justice of the 
Peace, Jack Bates included 
seven for speeding, three 
tor no motor vehicle identi- 
ficatio , and one each for 
being over allowed gross 
weight and having no 
motor carrier authority. A 
total of twelve cases were 
filed in JP courts.

Cases disposed of in 
Justice Court included four 
for speeding, two each for 
failure to yield right of way 
and expired license plates. 
One case each was dis
posed of on the following 
violations: no headlights 
when required, over allow
ed gross weight, no license 
on motor cycle, no MV1 on 
trailer and improper load
ing. One case has b ^n  
dismissed in Justice Cou«;.

Also, Justice of the 
Peace Jack Bates told the 
Journal that he performed 
his first marriage ceremony 
on January 24, since taking 
office.

In Municipal Court, 
Judge Linda Huckaby re
ported a total of twelve 
cases filed over the past 
week, with five of the 
twelve being for speeding 
violations. Two were for no 
stickers and one each for

the following: bad checks, 
assault, no MVI, expired 
plates and no drivers 
license.

A total of twenty-two 
cases were disposed of in 
Municipal Court with nine 
of them being for speeding 
violations. Three were dis
posed of for back check 
charges, two for no MVI 
stickers, two for expired 
plats, and two for running 
a stop sign.

One case each was dis
posed of on the following 
violations for the past 
week’s time: no liability 
insurance, failure to ap
pear, no drivers license in 
possession and one for no 
drivers license.

The dates that these re
ports were filed run from 
January 18 through Jan
uary 24, 1983.

Robinson of St. Louis, 
Missouri, as the speaker. 
Robinson is a humorous - 
motivational speaker. He 
has appeared across the 
country as a stand-up 
comic and after dinner 
speaker. He attended Okla
homa Christian College, 
served as a youth minister, 
and wrote radio scripts and 
speeches for Art Linkletter 
and Zig Ziglar. Further de
tails concerning the banq
uet will be announced 
later.

ABOUT
YOUR

To be sure of the dosage 
of medicine you give your 
child, keep a set of measur
ing spoons in the medicine 
cabinet.

Have your shoes mil
dewed? Clean them with a 
50-50 solution of rubbing al
cohol and water or saddle 
soap. Dry in sunlight.

uAnnounctnq 

© peninq © ^

BARBARA'S INCOME TAX SERVICE

1208 W . B

Mon. - Tues. 
9 - 5

TRAINED

272-3908

Wed. 

To Noon

FAST

Thur.
9

Sat.
5

EFFICIENT

ALLSUPS
SHURFRESH
EGGS
««>• 5 9 *

HOT. DELICIOUS 1  READY TO 60 AT 
ALLSUP'S FAST FOOD CENTERI

BBQ
Sandwich

PRICES
EFFECTIVE ,

JAN 2 7  2 9 . 1983
* .  .

I

WHILE
SUPPLIES LAST

SHURFINE

BACON

EACH

COCA-
T6 0Z. 6 PR.

COLA 1 C L O V E R  C L U B  P U F F E D

* -  r J CHEESE"  
* 1 H  KRISPS pul 89°

1s s  

TSjnflr

PO TATO
^ C H IP S j

] CLOVER CLUB ^  _

M m  M
CHIPS wt 1 S I

jl ALLSUP S ASSTD.

M  I C EJ U  CREAM Vt GAL. 
CTN.

BORDEN’S

MILK
BURRIT0 59* 
CORN DOGS 49* 
CHILI DOCS 49*

BANANAS 19* POPCORN 
LETTUCE 29* I 1 9 * »*«

THERE’S ONE NEAR YOU
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BUYING?
SELLING?
CHECK OUT THE..

DEADLINE FOR CLASSIFIED 
ADS IS TUESDAYS A N D  

FRIDAYS 11:00 A M
WE RESERVE THE 

RIGHT TO CLASSIFY, 
REVISE OR REJECT 

' ANY AD.

NOT RESPONSIBLE 
FOR ANY ERROR 

AFTER AD HAS RUN 
ONCE.

PERSONALS
|  \**— T------------------------------ '
r Want to do babysitting in 

my home. Call 272-3222. 
l-30t-tfc

SELL THE BEST. We’re 
number one in cosmetics. 
Fragrance, jewelry, we’re 
Avon. Call now, Phyllis 
Duff 794-3498 or 272-3208. 
l-2t-6tc

MULESHOE SQUARE 
Dance Gub will begin les
sons Thursday January 27 
at 7:00 at the American 
Legion. First three lessons 
free. 
l-4t-ltc

Clas«es in watercolor 
Tuesaay mornings be
ginning February 15 9:30 
• 12:30, six weeks.

Drawing classes beginn
ing February 9 9:30 - 
12:30, six weeks.

Night classes adult 
watercolor Wednesday 
beginning February 9 
6:00 - 9:00 p.m. 6 
weeks.

Adult oil painting be
ginning February 10 9:30'
- 12:30 a.m., six weeks.

Childrens and Teenagers 
basic art Thursday be
ginning February 10 4:15
- 6:15, 8 weeks.

Night classes adult oil 
painting Thursday be
ginning February 10 6:30
- 9:30, six weeks.

Rheata White Studio 
213 E. Fir Ave.

West Door 
272-3889 or 272-4696 

1 -4t-4tc

REAL ESTATE

FARM FOR sale. 155 AC. 
i S.E. Clays Corner. 8 in. 

well, tail water return; 
Good yields. 965-2695. 
8-4s-7TP

FOR SALE: 4 bedroom-2 
bath house, one mile east 
of Circleback on Highway 
298. Call 946-3335.
8-4t-tfc

LEASE-PURCHASE a new 
mobile home first and last 
months lease. Down pay
ment required. Call 373- 
9469.
13-2s-7tc

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . * 2, . . . .

TAKE OVER payments of 
$190.95 on beautiful 14 
wide home. Insurance in
cluded. Has carpet and 
appliances. Call 353-1280. 
13-2s 7tc

NICE 2 and 3 bedroom 
homes for sale, ideal loca
tions, reasonably priced. 
272-4732 days. 272-4827 
evenings and weekends. 
8-3s-tfc

HOUSE FOR SALE:-3 RR 
brick home for sale or rent. 
Hyatt Addition, Earth, Tex
as. Assumable loan or own
er will finance.
257-3721.
8-28t-tfc

LARGE 3 BR, 2 bath home 
$67,500. Immediate posses
sion, excellent terms. E^  
cellent financing. Call your 
local realtor, owner broker. 
806-794-5595.

“8-31s-tfc~~ .................

Bingham d  Nieman 
Realty

116 E. Avenue C 
272-5285 

nights 965-2488 

“We Appreciate^ 
Your Business!

George d  Dianne 
Nieman

USED
CARS* TRUCKS

JEEPS, CARS, Trucks 
under $100 available at 
local gov’t sales in your 
area. Call (refundable) 
1-619-569-0241 eit. 7964 for 
your 1983 directory. 24 hrs. 
9-4T-3TC

1979 MUSTANG Cobra 
Hatchback, 302-V8 auto
matic, power steering, 
brakes, A/C, AM-FM cas
sette. Rear window louvers, 
silver/black exterior, black 
interior. 45,000 miles. Or
iginal owner. $4500. 272- 
5002.
9-4s-2tc

FARM
EQUIPMENT

West Texas Auction Co. 
Generous Finder Fee 
Farm & Industrial Auctions 
'Day: Les-747-6629 
Night: 797-5518 
10-2s-9tc

WANTED TO BUY sideroll 
sprinklers, 2” , 3” , 4*’, 
sprinkle pipe. Call State- 
Tine I, gat ion. 272-3450 or 
185-4487.
15-49s-tfc

WANTED TO BUY: Used 
irrigation equipment. 3 in. 
and 4 in, x 30 ft. sprinkler 
pipe. Used pivots, 5 in. 
side rplls with 5 ft. wheels. 
Massty Irrigation, Lubbock 
806- 793-4452 or 793-3l i l  
Will pay cash 
15-41S-TFC

FOR SALE 
OR TRADE

FCR SALE: 1978 Honda 
400cc automatic, motor
cycle. Low mileage, good 
condition. Call 272-5604. 
ll-40t-tfc

HOUSEHOLD
GOODS

CUSTOM BUILT storm 
windows and doors. Call 
Carl Ellington, 272-5402 af
ter 5:00 for appointment 
and estimate.
15-48t-tfc

The Scientists Tell M e . . .

How to Figure Com m unity Cost 
of a Rural Health Clinic

BURROWS
UPHOLSTERY AND

FURNITURE REPAIR
209 W. 2nd

phone 272-4255
12-445-ltc
.............

WE BUY USED 
FURNITURE AND 

APPLIANCES 
CALL 272-3030 -
HARVEY BASS 

APPLIANCE 
18S-TFC

PROPERTY 
FOR LEASE

FOR LEASE: Long Term 
Storage. New 60x100 flat 
grain storage building. 
A.S.C.S. approved. 3 miles 
North of Muleshoe on Fri- 
ona Jiiway, Call 272-4805, 
or 794-6419. or 272-4086. 
15-44s-tfc

By Robert L. Haney 
TAES Science Wri:er

“ Doctor Wanted" signs 
would be posted in dozens of 
rural areas of the State, if they 
were thought to be of any use, 
say economists at Texas 
A&M University, who made 
a study of the problem.

A great many rural areas 
would like to induce a phys
ician to set up practice in their 
community in order to im
prove the quality and con
venience of health care, ac
cording to Dr. Lonnie Jones, 
Professor of Agricultural 
Economics with the Texas 
Agricultural Experiment Sta
tion and A&M.

“ One method of attracting 
a physician that has proven 
successful,” Jones said, “ is 
to provide financial assistance 
by constructing a clinic and 
then charging a monthly fee 
to recover costs.

“ We have developed a 
means for local leaders to

estimate the need for a phys
ician in a given community or 
area and a formula to estab
lish the amount of capital and 
operating costs that is re
quired to construct a clinic.

“ By ‘we’ 1 mean myself 
and Dr. Mike Wood, Exten
sion community services spe
cialist. We have cooperated 
in developing an answer to 
this problem that is a ‘re
search concern’ of the Experi
ment Station and a ‘people 
concern’ of the Extension 
Service.

“The budget we developed 
helps community planners 
work out a detailed break
down of expenses involved in 
providing a service such as a 
clinic; it includes initial capi
tal costs such as building, 
land, and medical equipment.

“ Annual operating costs 
also are detailed and include 
such items as utilities, insur
ance, janitor and maintenance 
expenses.

“ We have adapted a com
puter program, developed in

Oklahoma, so that Texas 
communities can have their 
local budget situation rapidly 
analyzed by computer.”

By developing a computer 
program, Jones says, commu
nity decision makers have the 
flexibility of experimenting 
with various assumptions; 
cost estimates can vary from 
high to low; number of phys
icians needed can vary; land 
cost and equipment cost can 
vary; and number of phys
icians to be supported can be 
varied.

The strength of a computer 
program is that all options or 
examples can be run very 
rapidly. Using a remote ter
minal, economists can work 
through several examples 
with local decision-makers, 
in the comfort of their own 
office.

The computerized model 
not only allows an analysis of 
need, costs, and receipts of 
buildiug a community clinic 
but also allows rapid respond 
when considering various al

ternatives such as a new 
building versus renovation of 
an old building, different 
sizes of the facility, different 
numbers of physicians and 
various cost estimates.

Presently, researchers at 
Texas A&M are updating the 
cost figures to more accurate
ly fit different regions in 
Texas.

For further information 
concerning this project con
tact your local county Exten
sion agent or Mike D. 
Woods, Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service, Texas 
A&M University. College 
Station, Texas 77843 (Tel. 
713/845-4445) or Lonnie L. 
Jones. Department of Ag 
Economics, Texas A&M 
University, College Station, 
Texas, 77843 (Tel. 713/845- 
2336).

Other community budgets, 
being developed by Experi
ment Station research, in
clude ones for emergency am
bulance service, sewer sys
tems, water systems, and 
mini-bus transportation sys
tems for the elderly.

Still another model de
veloped by Jones and Woods 
can be used to estimate fiscal 
impacts of industry. It will he 
used by individuals involved 
in managing growth imparts 
on an area, as a result of 
industrialization.

m is c e l l a n e o u s  Ag Research Facing Excitin Times
FRANK’S

REFRIGERATION 
APPLIANCE & SERVICE 

PARTS & REPAIR 
315 W. 3rd. I*h. 272-3822 

15-7T-TFC

Agricultural research is 
in for exciting times, 
according to the director of 
the Texas Agricultural 
Experiment Station, Texas 
A&M University System. 
The Experiment Station is 
the state’s agricultural re
search rgency.

During opening remarks 
at the annual TAES con
ference on the Texas A&M 
campus, Dr. Neville P. 
Clarke told about 500 agri
cultural researchers: “ We

’ * V -* .V .V A \ W . . . .

HELP WANTED

DISTRIBUTORSHIP avail- 
able. National Mfg. Co. 
based in Denton, Texas. 
Looking for distributors to 
handle complete line of low 
cost steel homes. Single 
and multi-family, one and 
two story, and tri level. 
Tremendous benefits and 
earnings potential. Show 
homes available $3,000 
investment required. 100 
percent refundable. Total 
line of commercial and 
agricultural buildings also 
available. Call Mr. Brown 
at 817-566-1386.
3-3t-3tc

HOUSES 
FOR RENT

[TOWN and
COUNTRYT

Real Estate
If You Have Property To 
Sell, List It With Us.

We Have Time To Give 
You Extra Personal 
Service

Farms Ranches Homes

John W. Smith, Broker 
806/272-5335 

223 East Avenue B 
Muleshoe, TX 79347

8-3T-TFC

FOR SALE: Pinon Fire
wood. Split. Call Rick at 
272-5420. 
ll-4t-2tp

HONEY FOR SALE

Nick Landers
334 W. Ave. J. 

272-30% 
11-28S-TFC

REAL ESTATE

FOR RENT: 3 room furn
ished house. Couple or 
single only. Call before 4 
p.m. 272-5366.
4-3s-tfc

14x60 2 bedroom & 1
bath furnished trailer
house for rent. Central
heat. Real Clean.
257-3776.
4-3T-TFC

REAL ESTATE

3 BEDROOM. 1% bath, 1 
car garage, brick, new 
paint on trim. Central heat 
with evaporative cooling. 
1,400 Sq. Ft., 10x10 stor
age room on concrete slab. 
Sidewalk in back yard. A{
proximate equity $12, 
Payments $497.00. 704 W. 
Ave. K, 272-3612.

'8-52t-tfc

J. B. SUDDERTH 
REALTY. INC.

Drawer 887 
Phone 418-3288 
Farwell, Texas 

COUNTRY LIVING AT 
ITS BEST-3 BR, 1% 
bath. Brick home, all on 
approximately 4V4 acres 
west of Muleshoe on 
Highway. Possible terms 
available. Need immed
iate sale.

JUST LISTED IN PROG
RESS AREA- 3-2-2 with 
corrals, 2 wells, 2 box
cars, 1 grainary, 5 acres 
of established alfalfa, 
very nice. All on approx
imately 15 acres. See to 
appreciate.

GET THF FAMILY OUT 
OF TOWN and into this 
3 BR, l'/j bath stucco 
house in Lariat. Has do
mestic well, central heat
ing and air conditioning, 
insulated with garage, 
incinerator, corrals and 
small feed shed, all on 
approximately 7/10 of 
an acre. Just $20,000.

8-48s-tfc

SMALLWOOD 
REAL ESTATE 

232 Main

272-4838
$500.00 Down payment, 
$142.00 Monthly pay
ments for a 2 bedroom, 
1 bath home.

$1,000.00 Down pay
ment, $193.00 monthly 
payments for 2 bedroom, 
1 bath home.

4 bedroom, 4 bath, own
er will finance.

We h4ve 3 bedroom, 2 
bath brick home for sale.

THINK TWICE

Can you afford to pass 
up this Opportunity?

3 Bedroom Brick Homes

Little or No 
Down Payment 

Low Monthly Payments

YOU may Qualify!

REID REAL ESTATE 
272-3142 
272-3565

Rex Harris John Craig 
Broker Builder

GARZA RECYCLING K,
112 W. 6 t h ___ _ jit,

Clovis, N.M. 88101 
762-2247 

“ WE BUY”
Aluminum Cans 25 cents 

Lb. /Copper/ Brass 
Radiators/Batteries 
Mon.-Fri. 8-5 Sat.

8-12 Mountain Time 
* ................ ..............................  NOTICE TO BIDDERS

I I V /C C T r iT I f  The City of Sudan in be-LlVtO l U U x  half of applicants under the
_ - City’s Community Deve-
.................................................. lopment Block Grant Pro-
FOR SALE choice doelings gr*m js seeking bids for
from registered star milkers home improvement work.
Nubian goats. 1-12 months Sealed bids for four sep-
old-some bred. One good arate projects will be re-
yearling star buck. Call ceived until 1:00 p.m.
279  3178 Thursday, February 3, 1983
16.3T.4tc at City Hall, 100 First
.................................................. Avenue, Sudan, Texas and

at that time publicly 
""" opened.

C C C rx D r r r n  The ri8ht is reserved by
9 C C U  &  r C C U  the Owner/City of Sudan to

_______ reject any and or all bids.
.................................................. All qualified bidders will
DAMAGED CORN '/a receive consideration for
price. Call 925-6715. award without regard to
17-2t-tfc race, color, religion, sex or
— —  national origin.
I C S *  A i k i / N T i r c t *  Bidding information for
L t v A L  NOTICES these projects may be ob-

tained at City Hall, be- 
tween the hours of 8:00 
a.m.-5:00 p.m., Monday- 
Friday.
Pete Phillips 
City of Sudan 
Housing Coordinator 

There will be a pre-bid 
conference on the afternoon 
of February 1, 1983. All 
interested bidders may 
meet at City Hall at 1:30 
p.m., where I will answer 
any questions relevant to 
the projects. Everyone in
terested may then vist 
project sites with me for 
inspection and further 
explanation of the work to 
be done. Bid packets will 
be available at that time if 
not picked up beforehand, 
pub. not.-4T-2TC

NOTICE TO ALL 
PERSONS HAVING 

CLAIMS AGAINST THE 
ESTATE OF 

EULA MAE ARCHER* 
DECEASED

Notice is hereby given 
that original letters testa
mentary upon the Estate of 
Eula Mae Archer, Deceas
ed, have been issued to 
me, the undersigned, on 
the 24th day of January, 
1983, in the proceeding in
dicated below my signature 
hereto, which is still pend
ing, and that I now hold 
such letters. All persons 
having claims against said 
estate, which is being ad
ministered in the County 
below named, are hereby 
required to present the 
same to me at the address 
below given, before s tit 
upon the same are barred 
by the general statues of 
limitations, before such 
estate is closed, and within 
the time prescribed by law. 
My post office address is 
Box 634, Enochs, Texas, 
79324.

Dated this the 24th day 
of January, 1983.

/s/Arnold C. Archer 
Arnold C. Archer, 

Executor of the 
Estate of Eula Mae 
Archer, Deceased,

No. 1538, in the County 
Court of Bailey 
County, Texas.

Pub. Not.-4T-lTC

face some of the most ex
citing opportunities ever in 
the field of agricultural 
research as we move to
ward the year 2000. The 
problems facing agriculture 
are substantial, putting 
pressure on us to achieve 
and deliver the goods (new 
agricultural technology). 
Because of this, we face 
good and challenging times 
ahead.”

The agricultural research 
director added; “ We’re 
looking at a substantial 
amount of total change in 
the years ahead. However, 
we want to create and dir
ect change rather than just 
react to it.”

Clarke also reviewed 
some of the findings of the 
Target 2000 Project (the 
blueprint for progress in 
the Texas A&M University 
System recently developed 
by a group of some 230 
Texas lay leaders at the 
request of A&M’s board of 
regents) as it related to 
TAES program.

"Target 2000 provided 
an opportunity for substan
tial input from outside 
sources regarding the dir
ection of the TAES so as to 
be more responsive to the 
needs of the state,” he 
said.

Critical areas addressed 
in the report, which should 
be in final form later this 
spring, were outlined by 
Clarke:

-W ater availability and
cost

-Energy availability and
cost

-Integrated resource use
-Marketing, transporta

tion and policy
-Agricultural production 

efficiency
Clarke noted that a 

number of other critical 
issues were addressed in 
the Target 2000 Project, 
including soils, weather 
uncertainties, environmen
tal protection, a safe and 
nutritious human food 
supply, and urban agri
culture.

The preliminary project 
report also dealt with var
ious resources needed by 
the TAES to accomplish its

MISCELLANEOUS MISCELLANEOUS

Rent -To-Own 
Color TV

Stereos Microwave Ovens Dryers 
Refrigerators Freezers Washers 

Dishwashers 
A o Service Expense No Interest To Pay

lDUson
117 Mulesho e 272-5531

objectives, including the 
establishment of a Texas 
water resources center, an 
agricultural policy center, 
ai.u urban centers similar 
to the Texas A&M Univ
ersity Research and Exten
sion Center at Dallas. The 
report called for mote ef
forts in the basic sciences, 
expanded use of com-
♦ * * * » » * * * * * * * * *

Three Way
N e w s

)

trs. H. W. Garvin J
i * * * ♦ ♦ * + * * * * + * * #
The Three Way junior 

high basketball teams play
ed B'-dsoe on the home 
court Thursday night with 
Three Way girls winning 
and boys loosing.

Three Way high school 
basketball teams played 
Spade on their home court 
Tuesday nigth with the 
Three Way girls winning 
and boys loosing. Saturday 
night Three Way basketball 
teams played Anton at 
Anton with Three Way
fjirls winning and boys 
oosing.

***
Mrs. Bulah Toombs from 

Maple and Mr. and Mrs. 
Merlin Roberts from 
Morton were in Lubbock 
Wednesday on business.

•**
Mr. and Mrs. Rayford 

Masten visited her father 
at Stamford and her 
brother Bryen Benton in 
Bridgport the past week.

*•*
The Three Way Church 

of Christ held a 2:00 p.m. 
Service Sunday due to road 
conditions.

•**
The Three Way school 

was out Friday due to 
heavy snow.

***
The Community received 

about 12 inches of snow 
Thursday and Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. Adolph 
Wittner was in Lubbock 
Monday until Wednesday 
to be with her sister 
Dorothy Neutzler who 
underwent surgery at St. 
Marys Hospital Tuesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Fur- 
geson was in Lubbock to 
visit Dorthy Neutzler.

Mr. and Mrs. Chuck 
Dupler of Sundown are the 
parents of a baby son born 
at Lubbock Sunday. Grand
parents are Mr. and Mrs. 
Gib Dupler and Mr. and 
Mrs. Kenneth Coffee of 
San Antonio, formerly of 
Maple. Great Grandmother 
is Mrs. Minnie Dupler of 
Maple.

•**
The W.T. Simpson family 

visited his mother Mrs. 
J.S. Simpson Sunuay after
noon.

puters, completion of lexas 
A&M’s west campus, and 
the expansion of TAMU 
centers throughout the 
state.

The Target 2000 report 
also noted that the TAES 
must respond to the needs 
of both the agricultural 
community as well as the 
general public and that it' 
must streamline its man
agement to become a more 
efficient and effective 
organization.

Theme of the four-day 
conference Jan. 10-13 is 
“ Research: Promise, Prac
tice, and Payoff.”

IRS Introduces 
New 1040  
EZ Form

The Internal Revenue 
Service has developed a 
new simplified tax form for 
single taxpayers, called 
Form 1040EZ. The IRS 
says that, as the name 
implies, the 1040EZ is a 
brief, simple-to-complete 
tax form.

The IRS estimates that 
over 20 million taxpayers 
will be eligible to use the 
new form. For example, 
most college students who 
file federal individual in
come tax returns will be 
eligible to use the 1040EZ 
even if they are claimed as 
dependents on another tax
payer’s return.

To use the 1040EZ, a 
taxpayer must be single, 
claim only one personal 
exemption, and claim no 
exemptions for children or 
other dependents. All in
come must come from 
wages, salaries, tips, and 
no more than $400 in in
terest. Taxable income 
must be less than $50,000.

The form contains only 
11 items, the IRS says, 
which is half the lines on 
the Form 1040A for 1982. 
The 1040EZ is divided into 
steps that guide the tax
payer through the form.

Most of the instructions 
needed to complete Form 
1040EZ are on the back of 
the form. However, the IRS 
advises that this year’s 
1040EZ filers will need to 
use the 1040A instructions 
for the tax table and for 
the special worksheet used 
to figure the allowable 
deduction for charitable 
contributions on the new 
form.

The 1040EZ has been 
included in the 1982 Form 
1040A tax package. It is 
also available separately at 
many local IRS offices and 
through form distribution 
centers in many banks and 
post offices.

ON DEREGULATION
Federal Communications 

Commission Chairman Mark 
Fowler proposed recently 
sweeping deregulation of 
broadcasting, including an 
end to licensing require
ments.

M
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WTCC Names 
Achievem ent 
Award W inners

Four recipients of the 
coveted West Texas Cham
ber of Commerce Cultural 
Achievement Awards tor 
1982-83 have been ann
ounced by WTCC Cultural 
Affairs Committee Chair
man, Juanita Bryant of Lu
bbock. The awards cere
mony will take place during 
the annual meeting of the 
WTCC in Kerrville, April 
18, 1983.

The recipients are. Am- 
on Carter Museum of Wes
tern Art, Fort Worth (noted 
contribution- Western Art), 
The c\ Paso Arts Alliance 
(noted contribution - pro
motion of the aris), Mon
dell Rogers, Sweetwater 
(noted contribution - inter
nationally honored artist), 
Danny Taylor ants Carolyn 
Gray, Burkburnett (noted 
contribution - Community 
Theatre)

Lazbuddie Man 
T estifies On 
UPS Services

Mr. Teddy J. Treider, 
owner of Treider Electric 
Supply in Lazbuddie testifi
ed today in Austin before 
the Railroad Commission of 
Texas as to his business’s 
need for having United 
Parcel Service available for 
shipments within the state.

UPS is applying to the 
Commission for authority to 
pick up and deliver pack
ages between any point in 
Texas, otherwise known as 
“ intrastate” operating 
rights. Currently, the na
tion’s largest package de
livery firm can only move 
packages on an interstate 
basis, or within the comm
ercial free zones of Dallas- 
Fort Worth, Houston and 
San Antonio.

Texas is one of just two 
states that restrict UPS 
intrastate.

Mr. Treider testified that 
the lack of UPS service 
within the state has ser
iously hampered the op
eration of his business. 
Mr. Treider cited no pick 
up or delivery service, slow 
delivery time, and lack of 
statewide coverage, as the 
major problems being en
countered with other de
livery services Treider El
ectric Supply currently us
es. And, parcel post does 
not fill their needs, Mr. 
Treider added.

UPS has been seeking 
intrastate authority from 
the Commission since 1966. 
These hearings are expect
ed to continue well into 
1983.

Teachers Select* 
On Travei-

Study Program
High production and low 

prices are plaguing agri
culture in the 1980’s. Sur- 
vial of the food and fiber 
production business and 
the entire rural community 
that depends on agriculture 
is a major concern of co- 
mmerical bankers of Texas.

The 1983 Texas Farm 
and Ranch credit Con
ference for Commercial 
Bankers at Texas A & M 
University, Feb. 27-March 
1, is designed to provide 
persons in the farm credit 
area with an update on cu
rrent conditions for the ag
ricultural economy and give 
insight into dealing with 
the risks of making credit 
available during the current 
times of economic uncer
tainty, says Dr. Robert B. 
Schwart.

Conference sessions will 
be in the J. Earl Rudder 
Conference Center.

Among headliners will be 
Phil Gramm, former U.S. 
congressman and economist 
at Texas A&M, who will 
discuss “ Economic Out- 
'look.” The Hon. Charles 
Stenholm, U.S. congress
man from Stamford and 
member of the Agriculture 
Committee of the U.S. 
Congress, will discuss 
“ Washington’s Role in 
Farm Surv.val.” Jim 
Hightower, Texas commi
ssioner of agriculture, will 
speak on the state of the- 
Texas agricultural economy.

Other topics for discuss
ion include evaluating crop 
insurance for financial risk 
management and outlook 
for the major commodities 
of importance to Texas.

Concurrent sessions, 
Schwart said, will deal with 
row crops, cattle and dairy 
loans. Other sessions will 
deal with regional loan 
problems and opportunities.

For registration informa
tion, contact Dr. Richard 
Trimble, Department of 
Agricultural Economics, 
Texas A & M  University, 
College Station, Tx. 77843, 
or call (713) 845-8012.
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Cashway's Now Gives Gold Bond 
Stamps 1 Double On Wed. & Sat.
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